UNITED STATES SECURITIES AND EXCHANGE COMMISSION

Washington, D.C. 20549

FORM S-3 REGISTRATION STATEMENT

UNDER THE SECURITIES ACT OF 1933

FISERV, INC.*

(Exact name of registrant as specified in its charter)

Wisconsin (State or other jurisdiction of incorporation or organization)

39-1506125 (I.R.S. Employer Identification No.)

255 Fiserv Drive
Brookfield, Wisconsin 53045
(262) 879-5000
(Address, including zip code, and telephone number, including area code, of registrant's principal executive offices)

Thomas J. Hirsch Executive Vice President, Chief Financial Officer, Treasurer and Assistant Secretary Brookfield, Wisconsin 53045

(262) 879-5000 (Name, address, including zip code, and telephone number, including area code, of agent for service)

with a copy to:
Benjamin F. Garmer, III, Esq.
John K. Wilson, Esq.
Foley & Lardner LLP
777 East Wisconsin Asenue
Milwaukee, Wisconsin 53202-5306
(414) 271-2400

Approximate date of commencement of proposed sale to the public: From time to time after the effective date of this registration statement.

If the only securities being registered on this Form are being offered pursuant to dividend or interest reinvestment plans, please check the following box:

If any of the securities being registered on this Form are to be offered on a delayed or continuous basis pursuant to Rule 415 under the Securities Act of 1933, other than securities offered only in connection with dividend or interest reinvestment plans, check the following box:

If this Form is filed to register additional securities for an offering pursuant to Rule 462(b) under the Securities Act, please check the following box and list the Securities Act registration statement number of the earlier effective registration statement for the same offering. \square

If this Form is a post-effective amendment filed pursuant to Rule 462(c) under the Securities Act, check the following box and list the Securities Act registration statement number of the earlier effective registration statement for the same offering.

If this Form is a registration statement pursuant to General Instruction I.D. or a post-effective amendment thereto that shall become effective upon filing with the Commission pursuant to Rule 462(e) under the Securities Act, check the following box. \boxtimes

If this Form is a post-effective amendment to a registration statement filed pursuant to General Instruction I.D. filed to register additional securities or additional classes of securities pursuant to Rule 413(b) under the Securities Act, check the following box. \Box

Indicate by check mark whether the registrant is a large accelerated filer, an accelerated filer, a non-accelerated filer, or a smaller reporting company. See the definitions of "large accelerated filer," "accelerated filer" and "smaller reporting company" in Rule 12b-2 of the Exchange Act.

Large accelerated filer ⊠
Non-accelerated filer □ (Do not check if a smaller reporting company)

Accelerated filer □
Smaller reporting company □

CALCULATION OF REGISTRATION FEE

Title of each class of securities to be registered	Amount to be registered/ Proposed maximum offering price per unit/ Proposed maximum aggregate offering price registration fee
Debt Securities	(1)
Guarantees of Debt Securities (2)	
Common Stock, \$.01 par value	
Preferred Stock, no par value	
Depositary Shares	
Warrants	
Stock Purchase Contracts	
Stock Purchase Units (3)	

- (1) An indeterminate aggregate initial offering price or number of the securities of each identified class is being registered as may from time to time be offered at indeterminate prices. Separate consideration may or may not be received for securities that are issuable on exercise, conversion or exchange of other securities or that are issued in units. In accordance with Rules 456(b) and 457(r), the registrants are deferring payment of all of the registration fee. In addition, securities registered hereunder may be sold either separately or as units comprised of more than one type of security registered hereunder.
- (2) No separate consideration will be received for the guarantees.
- (3) Each stock purchase unit consists of (a) a stock purchase contract under which the holder, upon settlement, will purchase or sell an indeterminate number of shares of common stock or preferred stock or depositary shares and (b) common stock, preferred stock, depositary shares, debt securities, other stock purchase contracts or debt obligations of third parties securing the holder's obligation to purchase or sell the securities subject to the stock purchase contract. No separate consideration will be received for the stock purchase contract or the related pledged securities.

* TABLE OF SUBSIDIARY GUARANTOR REGISTRANTS

	State or Other Jurisdiction of	I.R.S. Employer Identification
Name, Address and Telephone Number (1)	Incorporation	Number
Information Technology, Inc.	Nebraska	47-0583256
ITI of Nebraska, Inc.	Nebraska	39-1974807
Fiserv Solutions, Inc.	Wisconsin	39-1833695
BillMatrix Corporation	Delaware	75-2865604
Fiserv Investment Solutions, Inc.	Delaware	22-3262721
CheckFree Services Corporation	Delaware	58-2528981
Open Solutions, LLC	Delaware	22-3173050

⁽¹⁾ The address of the principal executive offices for each of these additional registrants is 255 Fiserv Drive, Brookfield, WI 53045. Their telephone number is (262) 879-5000.

Prospectus



Debt Securities, Common Stock, Preferred Stock, Depositary Shares, Warrants, Stock Purchase Contracts and Stock Purchase Units

We may offer and sell from time to time securities in one or more offerings in amounts, at prices and on terms that we will determine at the time of the offering. This prospectus provides you with a general description of the securities we may offer.

We may offer and sell the following securities:

- senior debt securities, which may be convertible into our common stock or other securities or property and which may be guaranteed by certain of our subsidiaries:
- common stock;
- · preferred stock, which may be convertible into our common stock or other securities;
- depositary shares
- · warrants to purchase common stock, preferred stock, depositary shares or debt securities; and
- stock purchase contracts and stock purchase units.

Each time securities are sold using this prospectus, we will provide a supplement to this prospectus containing specific information about the offering and the terms of the securities being sold, including the offering price. The supplement may also add, update or change information contained in this prospectus. You should read this prospectus and any prospectus supplement applicable to the specific issue of securities carefully before you invest.

We may offer and sell these securities to or through underwriters, dealers or agents, or directly to investors, on a continued or a delayed basis. Each applicable prospectus supplement to this prospectus will provide the specific terms of the plan of distribution.

In addition, selling shareholders to be named in a prospectus supplement may offer and sell from time to time shares of our common stock in such amounts as set forth in a prospectus supplement. Unless otherwise set forth in a prospectus supplement, we will not receive any proceeds from the sale of shares of our common stock by any selling shareholders.

Our common stock is traded on the NASDAQ Global Select Market under the symbol "FISV."

Investment in our securities involves risks. See "Risk Factors" in our most recent Annual Report on Form 10-K and subsequently filed Quarterly Reports on Form 10-Q and in any applicable prospectus supplement for a discussion of certain factors which should be considered in an investment of the securities which may be offered hereby.

Neither the Securities and Exchange Commission nor any state securities commission has approved or disapproved of these securities or determined if this prospectus is truthful or complete. Any representation to the contrary is a criminal offense.

The date of this prospectus is May 30, 2014.

TABLE OF CONTENTS

	Pag
About this Prospectus	
Forward-Looking Statements	2
Fisery, Inc.	3
Ratios of Earnings to Fixed Charges	3
<u>Use of Proceeds</u>	3
Description of Debt Securities	4
Description of Capital Stock	10
Description of Depositary Shares	12
Description of Warrants	1.
Description of Stock Purchase Contracts and Stock Purchase Units	14
Selling Shareholders	1:
Plan of Distribution	10
Where You Can Find More Information	19
Legal Matters	20
Experts .	20

ABOUT THIS PROSPECTUS

Unless the context otherwise requires, in this prospectus, "we," "us," "our" or "ours" refer to Fiserv, Inc. and its consolidated subsidiaries.

This prospectus is part of a registration statement that we filed with the Securities and Exchange Commission, or the SEC, utilizing a "shelf" registration process. Under this shelf process, we may, from time to time, sell the securities or combinations of the securities described in this prospectus, and one or more of our shareholders may sell our common stock, in one or more offerings. This prospectus provides you with a general description of those securities. Each time we offer securities, we will provide a prospectus supplement that will contain specific information about the terms of that offering. The prospectus supplement may also add, update or change information contained in this prospectus. You should read this prospectus and any prospectus supplement together with the additional information described under the heading "Where You Can Find More Information."

You should rely only on the information contained or incorporated by reference in this prospectus, in any prospectus supplement and in any free writing prospectus we file with the SEC. "Incorporated by reference" means that we can disclose important information to you by referring you to another document filed separately with the SEC. We have not authorized any other person to provide you with different or additional information. If anyone provides you with different or additional information, you should not rely on it.

We are not making offers to sell or solicitations to buy the securities in any jurisdiction in which an offer or solicitation is not authorized or in which the person making that offer or solicitation is not qualified to do so or to anyone to whom it is unlawful to make an offer or solicitation.

You should not assume that the information in this prospectus or any prospectus supplement, or the information we file or previously filed with the SEC that we incorporate by reference in this prospectus and any prospectus supplement, is accurate as of any date other than the respective dates of those documents. Our business, financial condition, liquidity, results of operations and prospects may have changed since those dates.

FORWARD-LOOKING STATEMENTS

This prospectus and any prospectus supplement, and the information incorporated by reference in this prospectus or any prospectus supplement, contains "forward-looking statements" intended to qualify for the safe harbor from liability established by the Private Securities Litigation Reform Act of 1995. Forward-looking statements include those that express a plan, belief, expectation, estimation, anticipation, intent, contingency, future development or similar expression, and can generally be identified as forward-looking because they include words such as "believes," "anticipates," "expects," "could," "should" or words of similar meaning. Statements that describe our future plans, objectives or goals are also forward-looking statements. The forward-looking statements included or incorporated by reference in this prospectus or any supplement to this prospectus involve significant risks and uncertainties, and a number of factors, both foreseen and unforeseen, that could cause actual results to differ materially from our current expectations. The factors that may affect our results include, among others: the impact of market and economic conditions on the financial services industry; the capacity of our technology to keep pace with a rapidly evolving marketplace; pricing and other actions by competitors; the effect of legislative and regulatory actions in the United States and internationally; our ability to comply with government regulations; the impact of a security breach or operational failure on our business; our ability to successfully integrate acquisitions into our operations; the impact of our strategic initiatives; and other factors identified in our most recent Annual Report on Form 10-Q and in other documents that we file with the SEC. You should consider these factors carefully in evaluating forward-looking statements, and are cautioned not to place undue reliance on such statements, which speak only as of the date of this document or the date of the incorporated document. We undertake no obligation t

FISERV, INC.

We are a leading global provider of financial services technology. We are publicly traded on the NASDAQ Global Select Market and part of the S&P 500 Index. We serve clients worldwide, including banks, thrifts, credit unions, investment management firms, leasing and finance companies, retailers, merchants and government agencies. We provide account processing systems; electronic payments processing products and services, such as electronic bill payment and presentment, card-based transaction processing and network services, ACH transaction processing, account-to-account transfer products, and person-to-person payments; internet and mobile banking systems; and related services including document and payment card production and distribution, check processing and imaging, source capture systems, and lending and risk management products and services. The majority of the services we provide are necessary for our clients to operate their business and are, therefore, non-discretionary in nature. Our operations are principally located in the United States where we operate data and transaction processing centers, provide technology support, develop software and payment solutions, and offer consulting services.

We are a Wisconsin corporation and our principal executive offices are located at 255 Fiserv Drive, Brookfield, Wisconsin 53045. Our telephone number is (262) 879-5000.

RATIOS OF EARNINGS TO FIXED CHARGES

The following table presents our ratios of consolidated earnings to fixed charges for the periods presented.

	Three Months Ended March 31, 2014	Years Ended December 31,				
		2013	2012	2011	2010	2009
Ratio of earnings to fixed charges (1)	5.6	5.5	5.2	4.2	4.3	3.8

(1) For purposes of calculating the ratios of earnings to fixed charges, earnings consist of income from continuing operations before income taxes and income from investment in unconsolidated affiliate, plus fixed charges. Fixed charges consist of interest expensed, amortized discounts and capitalized expenses related to indebtedness and an estimate of interest within rental expense.

We did not have any preferred stock outstanding and we did not pay or accrue any preferred stock dividends during the periods presented above. Accordingly, our ratios of earnings to combined fixed charges and preference dividends are the same as those presented in the table of ratios of earnings to fixed charges set forth above for each of the respective periods presented.

USE OF PROCEEDS

We will describe the use of the net proceeds from the sales of the securities in the applicable prospectus supplement.

DESCRIPTION OF DEBT SECURITIES

This section describes the general terms and provisions of the debt securities that we may issue in the form of one or more series from time to time, separately, upon exercise of a debt warrant, in connection with a stock purchase contract or as part of a stock purchase unit. The applicable prospectus supplement will describe the specific terms of the debt securities offered through that prospectus supplement as well as any general terms described in this section that will not apply to those debt securities. The debt securities will be issued under an indenture among us, certain of our domestic subsidiaries that may guarantee the securities and U.S. Bank National Association, as trustee.

We have summarized selected provisions of the indenture below. The summary is not complete. The indenture has been filed with the Securities and Exchange Commission as an exhibit to the registration statement of which this prospectus is a part, and you should read the indenture for provisions that may be important to you. In the summary below, we have included references to article or section numbers of the indenture so that you can easily locate these provisions. Whenever we refer in this prospectus or in the prospectus supplement to particular article or sections or defined terms of the indenture, those article or sections or defined terms are incorporated by reference herein or therein, as applicable. Capitalized terms used in the summary have the meanings specified in the indenture.

General

The indenture provides that debt securities in separate series may be issued under the indenture from time to time without limitation as to aggregate principal amount. We may specify a maximum aggregate principal amount for the debt securities of any series (Section 301). We will determine the terms and conditions of the debt securities, including the maturity, principal and interest, but those terms must be consistent with the indenture.

The applicable prospectus supplement will set forth or describe the following terms of each series of such debt securities:

- · the title of the debt securities;
- any limit on the aggregate principal amount of the debt securities;
- the price or prices at which the debt securities will be offered;
- the person to whom any interest on the debt securities will be payable;
- the dates on which the principal of the debt securities will be payable;
- the interest rate or rates that the debt securities will bear and the interest payment dates for the debt securities;
- the places where payments on the debt securities will be payable;
- · any periods within which, and terms upon which, the debt securities may be redeemed, in whole or in part, at our option;
- · any sinking fund or other provisions that would obligate us to repurchase or otherwise redeem the debt securities;
- · the portion of the principal amount, if less than all, of the debt securities that will be payable upon declaration of acceleration of the maturity of the debt securities;
- · whether the debt securities are defeasible and any changes or additions to the indenture's defeasance provisions;
- whether the debt securities are convertible into our common stock or other securities or property and, if so, the terms and conditions upon which conversion will be effected;

- any addition to or change in the events of default with respect to the debt securities;
- any addition to or change in the covenants in the indenture;
- · whether any of our subsidiaries will provide guarantees of the debt securities; and
- any other terms of the debt securities not inconsistent with the provisions of the indenture (Section 301).

The indenture does not limit the amount of debt securities that may be issued. The indenture allows debt securities to be issued up to the principal amount that we may authorize and may be in any currency or currency unit we designate.

Debt securities, including Original Issue Discount Securities (as defined in the indenture), may be sold at a substantial discount below their principal amount. Special U.S. federal income tax considerations applicable to debt securities sold at an original issue discount may be described in the applicable prospectus supplement. In addition, special U.S. federal income tax or other considerations applicable to any debt securities that are denominated in a currency or currency unit other than U.S. dollars may be described in the applicable prospectus supplement.

Subsidiary Guarantees

If specified in the prospectus supplement, certain of our subsidiaries (our "subsidiary guarantors") will guarantee the debt securities of a series.

Conversion Rights

The debt securities may be converted into our common stock or other securities or property, if at all, according to the terms and conditions of an applicable prospectus supplement. Such terms will include the conversion price, the conversion period, provisions as to whether conversion will be at our option or the option of the holders of such series of debt securities, the events requiring an adjustment of the conversion price, and provisions affecting conversion in the event of the redemption of such series of debt securities.

Consolidation, Merger and Sale of Assets

Unless otherwise specified in the prospectus supplement, we may not consolidate with or merge into, or transfer, lease or otherwise dispose all or substantially all of our assets to, any person, and may not permit any person to consolidate with or merge into us, unless:

- the successor person (if any) is a corporation, limited liability company, partnership, trust or other entity organized and validly existing under the laws of any
 domestic jurisdiction and assumes our obligations with respect to the debt securities under the indenture;
- immediately after giving pro forma effect to the transaction, no event of default, and no event which, after notice or lapse of time or both, would become an event of default, exists; and
- we deliver to the trustee an officers' certificate and opinion of counsel stating that the transaction and the related supplemental indenture comply with the
 applicable provisions of the indenture and all applicable conditions precedent have been satisfied (Section 801).

Events of Default

Unless otherwise specified in the prospectus supplement, each of the following will constitute an event of default under the indenture with respect to debt securities of any series:

(1) failure to pay principal of or any premium on any debt security of that series when due;

- (2) failure to pay any interest on any debt securities of that series when due, that is not cured within 30 days;
- (3) failure to deposit any sinking fund payment, when due, in respect of any debt security of that series, that is not cured within 30 days;
- (4) failure to perform any of our other covenants in such indenture (other than a covenant included in such indenture solely for the benefit of a series other than that series or that is not made applicable to that series), that is not cured within 90 days after written notice has been given by the trustee, or the holders of at least 25% in principal amount of the outstanding debt securities of that series, as provided in such indenture; or
- (5) certain events of bankruptcy, insolvency or reorganization affecting us or any of our significant subsidiaries.

If an event of default (other than an event of default with respect to Fiserv, Inc. described in clause (5) above) with respect to the debt securities of any series at the time outstanding occurs and is continuing, either the trustee by notice to us or the holders of at least 25% in principal amount of the outstanding debt securities of that series by notice to us and the trustee may declare the principal amount of the debt securities of that series (or, in the case of any Original Issue Discount Security, such portion of the principal amount of such security as may be specified in the terms of such security) to be due and payable immediately. If an event of default with respect to Fiserv, Inc. described in clause (5) above with respect to the debt securities of any series at the time outstanding occurs, the principal amount of all the debt securities of that series (or, in the case of any such Original Issue Discount Security, such specified amount) will automatically, and without any action by the trustee or any holder, become immediately due and payable. After any such acceleration, but before a judgment or decree based on acceleration, the holders of a majority in principal amount of the outstanding debt securities of that series may, under certain circumstances, rescind and annul such acceleration if all events of default, other than the non-payment of accelerated principal (or other specified amount), have been cured or waived as provided in the indenture (Section 502). For information as to waiver of defaults, see "—Modification and Waiver" below.

Subject to the provisions of the indenture relating to the duties of the trustee in case an event of default has occurred and is continuing, the trustee will be under no obligation to exercise any of its rights or powers under the indenture at the request or direction of any of the holders of debt securities, unless such holders have offered to the trustee reasonable indemnity (Section 603). Subject to such provisions for the indemnification of the trustee, the holders of a majority in principal amount of the outstanding debt securities of any series will have the right to direct the time, method and place of conducting any proceeding for any remedy available to the trustee or exercising any trust or power conferred on the trustee with respect to the debt securities of that series (Section 512).

No holder of a debt security of any series will have any right to institute any proceeding under the indenture, or for the appointment of a receiver or a trustee, or for any other remedy under the indenture, unless:

- such holder gives the trustee written notice of a continuing event of default with respect to the debt securities of that series;
- the holders of at least 25% in principal amount of the outstanding debt securities of that series made a written request to pursue the remedy, and such holders have offered reasonable indemnity, to the trustee for losses incurred in connection with pursuit of the remedy; and
- the trustee fails to comply with the request, and does not receive from the holders of a majority in principal amount of the outstanding debt securities of that series a direction inconsistent with such request, within 60 days after such notice, request and offer (Section 507).

However, such limitations do not apply to a suit instituted by a holder of a debt security to enforce the payment of the principal of or any premium or interest on such debt security on or after the applicable due date specified in such debt security or, if applicable, to convert such debt security (Sections 507 and 508).

We will be required to furnish to the trustee annually a statement by certain of our officers as to whether or not we, to their knowledge, are in default in the performance or observance of any of the terms, provisions and conditions of the indenture and, if so, specifying all such known defaults (Section 1004).

Modification and Waiver

Unless otherwise specified in the prospectus supplement, modifications and amendments of the indenture may be made by us, our subsidiary guarantors, if applicable, and the trustee with the consent of the holders of a majority in principal amount of the outstanding debt securities of each series affected by such modification or amendment; provided, however, that no such modification or amendment may, without the consent of the holder of each outstanding debt security affected thereby:

- · change the stated maturity of the principal of, or any installment of principal of or interest on, any debt security;
- reduce the principal amount of, or any premium or interest on, any debt security;
- · reduce the amount of principal payable upon acceleration of the maturity of any debt security;
- · change the place, manner or currency of payment of principal of, or any premium or interest on, any debt security;
- impair the right to institute suit for the enforcement of any payment due on or any conversion right with respect to any debt securities in a manner adverse to the holders of such debt securities;
- · except as provided in the indenture, release the guarantee of a subsidiary guarantor;
- reduce the percentage in principal amount of outstanding debt securities of any series, the consent of whose holders is required for modification or amendment of the indenture;
- reduce the percentage in principal amount of outstanding debt securities of any series necessary for waiver of compliance with certain provisions of the indenture
 or for waiver of certain defaults;
- · modify such provisions with respect to modification, amendment or waiver; or
- change the ranking of any series of debt securities (Section 902).

Unless otherwise specified in the prospectus supplement, the holders of a majority in principal amount of the outstanding debt securities of any series may waive compliance by us with certain restrictive provisions of the indenture (Section 902). The holders of a majority in principal amount of the outstanding debt securities of any series may also waive any past default under the indenture, except a default:

- · in the payment of principal, premium or interest or the payment of any redemption, purchase or repurchase price;
- · arising from our failure to convert any debt security in accordance with the indenture; or
- of certain covenants and provisions of the indenture which cannot be amended without the consent of the holder of each outstanding debt security of such series (Section 513).

Satisfaction and Discharge

The indenture will be discharged and will cease to be of further effect as to any series of debt securities (except as to any surviving rights of registration of transfer or exchange of debt securities expressly provided for in the indenture or any other surviving rights expressly provided for in a supplemental indenture) when:

- either:
 - all debt securities that have been authenticated (except lost, stolen or destroyed debt securities that have been replaced or paid and debt securities for whose payment money has theretofore been deposited in trust and thereafter repaid to us) have been delivered to the trustee for cancellation; or

- all debt securities that have not been delivered to the trustee for cancellation have become due and payable or will become due and payable at their stated maturity within one year or are to be called for redemption within one year under arrangements satisfactory to the trustee and in any case we have deposited with the trustee as trust funds U.S. dollars or U.S. government obligations in an amount sufficient, to pay the entire indebtedness of such debt securities not delivered to the trustee for cancellation, for principal, premium, if any, and accrued interest to the stated maturity or redemption date;
- we have paid or caused to be paid all other sums payable by us under the indenture; and
- we have delivered an officers' certificate and an opinion of counsel to the trustee stating that we have satisfied all conditions precedent to satisfaction and discharge of the indenture with respect to the debt securities (Section 401).

Legal Defeasance and Covenant Defeasance

Legal Defeasance. We and, if applicable, each subsidiary guarantor will be discharged from all our obligations with respect to such debt securities (except for certain obligations to convert, exchange or register the transfer of debt securities, to replace stolen, lost or mutilated debt securities, to maintain paying agencies and to hold moneys for payment in trust) upon the deposit in trust for the benefit of the holders of such debt securities of money or U.S. government obligations, or both, which, through the payment of principal and interest in respect thereof in accordance with their terms, will provide money in an amount sufficient to pay the principal of and any premium and interest on such debt securities on the respective stated maturities in accordance with the terms of the indenture and such debt securities. Such defeasance or discharge may occur only if, among other things:

- (1) we have delivered to the trustee an opinion of counsel to the effect that we have received from, or there has been published by, the U.S. Internal Revenue Service a ruling, or there has been a change in tax law, in either case to the effect that holders of such debt securities will not recognize gain or loss for federal income tax purposes as a result of such deposit and legal defeasance and will be subject to federal income tax on the same amount, in the same manner and at the same times as would have been the case if such deposit and legal defeasance were not to occur;
- (2) no event of default or event that with the passing of time or the giving of notice, or both, shall constitute an event of default shall have occurred and be continuing at the time of such deposit or, with respect to any event of default described in clause (5) under "—Events of Default," at any time until 90 days after such deposit;
- (3) such deposit and defeasance will not result in a breach or violation of, or constitute a default under, any agreement or instrument to which we are a party or by which we are bound; and
- (4) we have delivered to the trustee an opinion of counsel to the effect that such defeasance will not cause the trustee or the trust so created to be subject to the Investment Company Act of 1940 (Sections 1302 and 1304).

Covenant Defeasance. The indenture provides that we may elect, at our option, that our failure to comply with certain restrictive covenants (but not to conversion, if applicable), including those that may be described in the applicable prospectus supplement, and the occurrence of certain events of default which are described above in clause (4) under "—Events of Default" and any that may be described in the applicable prospectus supplement, will not be deemed to either be or result in an event of default with respect to such debt securities. In order to exercise such option, we must deposit, in trust for the benefit of the holders of such debt securities, money or U.S. government obligations, or both, which, through the payment of principal and interest in respect thereof in accordance with their terms, will provide money in an amount sufficient to pay the principal of and any premium and interest on such debt securities on the respective stated maturities in accordance with the terms of the indenture and such debt securities. Such covenant defeasance may occur only if we have delivered to the trustee an opinion of counsel that in effect says that holders of such debt securities will not recognize gain or loss

for federal income tax purposes as a result of such deposit and covenant defeasance and will be subject to federal income tax on the same amount, in the same manner and at the same times as would have been the case if such deposit and covenant defeasance were not to occur, and the requirements set forth in clauses (2), (3), and (4) under the heading "—Legal Defeasance and Covenant Defeasance" above are satisfied. If we exercise this option with respect to any debt securities and such debt securities were declared due and payable because of the occurrence of any event of default, the amount of money and U.S. government obligations so deposited in trust would be sufficient to pay amounts due on such debt securities at the time of their respective stated maturities but may not be sufficient to pay amounts due on such debt securities upon any acceleration resulting from such event of default. In such case, we would remain liable for such payments (Sections 1303 and 1304).

Governing Law

The indenture, the debt securities and the guarantees, if any, will be governed by, and construed in accordance with, the laws of the State of New York.

DESCRIPTION OF CAPITAL STOCK

The following description of our capital stock summarizes general terms and provisions that apply to our capital stock. Because this is only a summary it does not contain all of the information that may be important to you. The summary is subject to and qualified in its entirety by reference to our articles of incorporation and by-laws, which are filed as exhibits to the registration statement of which this prospectus is a part and incorporated by reference into this prospectus. See "Where You Can Find More Information."

General

Our authorized capital stock consists of 900,000,000 shares of common stock, \$.01 par value per share, and 25,000,000 shares of preferred stock, no par value per share. We will disclose in an applicable prospectus supplement the number of shares of our common stock then outstanding. As of the date of this prospectus, no shares of our preferred stock were outstanding.

Common Stock

Subject to Section 180.1150 of the Wisconsin Business Corporation Law (described below under "—Statutory Provisions"), holders of our common stock are entitled to one vote for each share of common stock held by them on all matters properly presented to shareholders. Subject to the prior rights of the holders of any shares of our preferred stock that are outstanding, our board of directors may at its discretion declare and pay dividends on our common stock out of our earnings or assets legally available for the payment of dividends. Subject to the prior rights of the holders of any shares of our preferred stock that are outstanding, if we are liquidated, any amounts remaining after the discharge of outstanding indebtedness will be paid pro rata to the holders of our common stock. Holders of our common stock have no preemptive, subscription, redemption or conversion rights. The rights, preferences and privileges of holders of our common stock are subject to, and may be adversely affected by, the rights of the holders of any series of preferred stock that we may designate and issue in the future.

Preferred Stock

Our board of directors is authorized to issue our preferred stock in series and to fix the voting rights; the designations, preferences, limitations and relative rights of any series with respect to the rate of dividend, the price, the terms and conditions of redemption; the amounts payable in the event of voluntary or involuntary liquidation; sinking fund provisions for redemption or purchase of a series; and the terms and conditions on which a series may be converted.

If we offer preferred stock, we will file the terms of the preferred stock with the SEC and the prospectus supplement relating to that offering will include a description of the specific terms of the offering, including the following specific terms:

- the series, the number of shares offered and the liquidation value of the preferred stock;
- · the price at which the preferred stock will be issued;
- the dividend rate, the dates on which the dividends will be payable and other terms relating to the payment of dividends on the preferred stock;
- · the liquidation preference of the preferred stock;
- · the voting rights of the preferred stock;
- · whether the preferred stock is redeemable or subject to a sinking fund, and the terms of any such redemption or sinking fund;

- · whether the preferred stock is convertible or exchangeable for any other securities, and the terms of any such conversion; and
- any additional rights, preferences, qualifications, limitations and restrictions of the preferred stock.

It is not possible to state the actual effect of the issuance of any shares of preferred stock upon the rights of holders of our common stock until the board of directors determines the specific rights of the holders of the preferred stock. However, these effects might include:

- restricting dividends on the common stock;
- diluting the voting power of the common stock;
- · impairing the liquidation rights of the common stock; and
- · delaying or preventing a change in control of our company.

Statutory Provisions

Section 180.1150 of the Wisconsin Business Corporation Law provides that the voting power of public Wisconsin corporations such as us held by any person or persons acting as a group in excess of 20% of our voting power is limited to 10% of the full voting power of those shares, unless full voting power of those shares has been restored pursuant to a vote of shareholders. Sections 180.1140 to 180.1144 of the Wisconsin Business Corporation Law contain some limitations and special voting provisions applicable to specified business combinations involving Wisconsin corporations such as us and a significant shareholder, unless the board of directors of the corporation approves the business combination or the shareholder's acquisition of shares before these shares are acquired.

Similarly, Sections 180.1130 to 180.1133 of the Wisconsin Business Corporation Law contain special voting provisions applicable to some business combinations, unless specified minimum price and procedural requirements are met. Following commencement of a takeover offer, Section 180.1134 of the Wisconsin Business Corporation Law imposes special voting requirements on share repurchases effected at a premium to the market and on asset sales by the corporation, unless, as it relates to the potential sale of assets, the corporation has at least three independent directors and a majority of the independent directors vote not to have the provision apply to the corporation.

DESCRIPTION OF DEPOSITARY SHARES

We may, at our option, elect to offer fractional interests in shares of preferred stock rather than a full share of preferred stock. In that event, depositary receipts will be issued for depositary shares, each of which will represent a fraction of a share of a particular class or series of preferred stock, as described in the applicable prospectus supplement.

Any series of preferred stock represented by depositary shares will be deposited under a deposit agreement between Fisery, Inc. and the depositary. The prospectus supplement relating to a series of depositary shares will set forth the name and address of the depositary for the depositary shares and summarize the material provisions of the deposit agreement. Subject to the terms of the deposit agreement, each owner of a depositary share will be entitled, in proportion to the applicable fraction of a share of preferred stock represented by such depositary share, to all the rights and preferences of the preferred stock represented by such depositary share, including dividend and liquidation rights and any right to convert or exchange the preferred stock into other securities.

We will describe the particular terms of any depositary shares we offer in the applicable prospectus supplement. You should review the documents pursuant to which the depositary shares will be issued, which will be described in more detail in the applicable prospectus supplement.

DESCRIPTION OF WARRANTS

We may issue warrants for the purchase of debt securities, preferred stock, common stock or other securities. Warrants may be issued independently or together with debt securities, preferred stock or common stock offered by any prospectus supplement and may be attached to or separate from any such offered securities. Each series of warrants will be issued under a separate warrant agreement to be entered into between us and a bank or trust company, as warrant agent, all as will be set forth in the prospectus supplement relating to the particular issue of warrants. The warrant agent will act solely as our agent in connection with the warrants and will not assume any obligation or relationship of agency or trust for or with any holders of warrants or beneficial owners of warrants.

The following summary of certain provisions of the warrants does not purport to be complete and is subject to, and is qualified in its entirety by reference to, all provisions of the warrant agreements.

Reference is made to the prospectus supplement relating to the particular issue of warrants offered pursuant to such prospectus supplement for the terms of and information relating to such warrants, including, where applicable:

- the designation, aggregate principal amount, currencies, denominations and terms of the series of debt securities purchasable upon exercise of warrants to purchase debt securities and the price at which such debt securities may be purchased upon such exercise;
- the number of shares of common stock purchasable upon the exercise of warrants to purchase common stock and the price at which such number of shares of common stock may be purchased upon such exercise;
- the number of shares and series of preferred stock purchasable upon the exercise of warrants to purchase preferred stock and the price at which such number of shares of such series of preferred stock may be purchased upon such exercise;
- the designation and number of units of other securities purchasable upon the exercise of warrants to purchase other securities and the price at which such number
 of units of such other securities may be purchased upon such exercise;
- · the date on which the right to exercise such warrants will commence and the date on which such right will expire;
- U.S. federal income tax consequences applicable to such warrants;
- · the number of warrants outstanding as of the most recent practicable date; and
- any other terms of such warrants.

Warrants will be issued in registered form only. Each warrant will entitle the holder thereof to purchase such principal amount of debt securities or such number of shares of preferred stock, common stock or other securities at such exercise price as will in each case be set forth in, or calculable from, the prospectus supplement relating to the warrants, which exercise price may be subject to adjustment upon the occurrence of certain events as set forth in such prospectus supplement. After the close of business on the expiration date, or such later date to which such expiration date may be extended by us, unexercised warrants will become void. The place or places where, and the manner in which, warrants may be exercised will be specified in the prospectus supplement relating to such warrants.

Prior to the exercise of any warrants to purchase debt securities, preferred stock, common stock or other securities, holders of such warrants will not have any of the rights of holders of debt securities, preferred stock, common stock or other securities, as the case may be, purchasable upon such exercise, including the right to receive payments of principal of, premium, if any, or interest, if any, on the debt securities purchasable upon such exercise or to enforce covenants in the indenture, or to receive payments of dividends, if any, on the preferred stock, or common stock purchasable upon such exercise, or to exercise any applicable right to yote.

DESCRIPTION OF STOCK PURCHASE CONTRACTS AND STOCK PURCHASE UNITS

We may issue stock purchase contracts, including contracts obligating holders to purchase from us, and obligating us to sell to the holders, a specified number of shares of common stock or other securities at a future date or dates, which we refer to in this prospectus as "stock purchase contracts." The price per share of the securities and the number of shares of the securities may be fixed at the time the stock purchase contracts are issued or may be determined by reference to a specific formula set forth in the stock purchase contracts. The stock purchase contracts may be issued separately or as part of units consisting of a stock purchase contract and debt securities, preferred securities, warrants, other securities or debt obligations of third parties, including U.S. treasury securities, securing the holders' obligations to purchase the securities under the stock purchase contracts, which we refer to in this prospectus as "stock purchase units." The stock purchase contracts may require holders to secure their obligations under the stock purchase contracts in a specified manner. The stock purchase contracts also may require us to make periodic payments to the holders of the stock purchase units or vice versa, and those payments may be unsecured or refunded on some basis.

The stock purchase contracts, and, if applicable, collateral or depositary arrangements, relating to the stock purchase contracts or stock purchase units, will be filed with the SEC in connection with the offering of stock purchase contracts or stock purchase units. The prospectus supplement relating to a particular issue of stock purchase contracts or stock purchase units, including the following:

- if applicable, a discussion of material U.S. federal income tax considerations; and
- any other information we think is important about the stock purchase contracts or the stock purchase units.

If we issue stock purchase units where debt obligations of third parties are used as security for your obligations to purchase or sell shares of common stock or preferred stock, depositary shares or other securities, we will include certain information in the prospectus supplement relating to the offering information about the issuer of the debt securities. Specifically, if the issuer has a class of securities registered under the Securities Exchange Act of 1934 (the "Exchange Act") and is either eligible to register its securities on Form S-3 under the Securities Act of 1933 (the "Securities Act") or meets the listing criteria to be listed on a national securities exchange, we will include a brief description of the business of the issuer, the market price of its securities and how you can obtain more information about the issuer. If the issuer does not meet the criteria described in the previous sentence, we will include substantially all of the information that would be required if the issuer were making a public offering of the debt securities.

SELLING SHAREHOLDERS

We may register shares of common stock covered by this prospectus for re-offers and resales by any selling shareholders to be named in a prospectus supplement. Because we are a well-known seasoned issuer, as defined in Rule 405 of the Securities Act, we may add secondary sales of shares of our common stock by any selling shareholders by filing a prospectus supplement with the SEC. We may register these shares to permit selling shareholders to resell their shares when they deem appropriate. A selling shareholder may resell all, a portion or none of such shareholder's shares at any time and from time to time. Selling shareholders may also sell, transfer or otherwise dispose of some or all of their shares of our common stock in transactions exempt from the registration requirements of the Securities Act. We do not know when or in what amounts the selling shareholders may offer shares for sale under this prospectus and any prospectus supplement. We will not receive any proceeds from any sale of shares by a selling shareholder under this prospectus and any prospectus and any prospectus with respect to the registration of the shares of common stock owned by the selling shareholders, other than underwriting fees, discounts or commissions, which will be borne by the selling shareholders. We will provide you with a prospectus supplement naming the selling shareholders, the amount of shares to be registered and sold and any other terms of the shares of common stock being sold by each selling shareholder.

PLAN OF DISTRIBUTION

We may sell our securities, and any selling shareholder may sell shares of our common stock, in any one or more of the following ways from time to time: (i) through agents; (ii) to or through underwriters; (iii) through brokers or dealers; (iv) directly by us or any selling shareholders to purchasers, including through a specific bidding, auction or other process; or (v) through a combination of any of these methods of sale. The applicable prospectus supplement will contain the terms of the transaction, name or names of any underwriters, dealers, agents and the respective amounts of securities underwritten or purchased by them, the initial public offering price of the securities, and the applicable agent's commission, dealer's purchase price or underwriter's discount. Any selling shareholders, dealers and agents participating in the distribution of the securities may be deemed to be underwriters, and compensation received by them on resale of the securities may be deemed to be underwriting discounts. Additionally, because selling shareholders may be deemed to be "underwriters" within the meaning of Section 2(11) of the Securities Act, selling shareholders may be subject to the prospectus delivery requirements of the Securities Act.

Any initial offering price, dealer purchase price, discount or commission may be changed from time to time.

The securities may be distributed from time to time in one or more transactions, at negotiated prices, at a fixed price or fixed prices (that may be subject to change), at market prices prevailing at the time of sale, at various prices determined at the time of sale or at prices related to prevailing market prices.

Offers to purchase securities may be solicited directly by us or any selling shareholder or by agents designated by us from time to time. Any such agent may be deemed to be an underwriter, as that term is defined in the Securities Act, of the securities so offered and sold.

If underwriters are utilized in the sale of any securities in respect of which this prospectus is being delivered, such securities will be acquired by the underwriters for their own account and may be resold from time to time in one or more transactions, including negotiated transactions, at fixed public offering prices or at varying prices determined by the underwriters at the time of sale. Securities may be offered to the public either through underwriting syndicates represented by managing underwriters or directly by one or more underwriters. If any underwriter or underwriters are utilized in the sale of securities, unless otherwise indicated in the applicable prospectus supplement, the obligations of the underwriters are subject to certain conditions precedent, and the underwriters will be obligated to purchase all such securities if they purchase any of them.

If a dealer is utilized in the sale of the securities in respect of which this prospectus is delivered, we will sell such securities, and any selling shareholder will sell shares of our common stock to the dealer, as principal. The dealer may then resell such securities to the public at varying prices to be determined by such dealer at the time of resale. Transactions through brokers or dealers may include block trades in which brokers or dealers will attempt to sell shares as agent but may position and resell as principal to facilitate the transaction or in cross trades, in which the same broker or dealer acts as agent on both sides of the trade. Any such dealer may be deemed to be an underwriter, as such term is defined in the Securities Act, of the securities so offered and sold. In addition, any selling shareholder may sell shares of our common stock in ordinary brokerage transactions or in transactions in which a broker solicits purchases.

Offers to purchase securities may be solicited directly by us or any selling shareholder and the sale thereof may be made by us or any selling shareholder directly to institutional investors or others, who may be deemed to be underwriters within the meaning of the Securities Act with respect to any resale thereof.

Agents, underwriters and dealers may be entitled under relevant agreements with us or any selling shareholder to indemnification by us against certain liabilities, including liabilities under the Securities Act, or to contribution with respect to payments which such agents, underwriters and dealers may be required to make in respect thereof. The terms and conditions of any indemnification or contribution will be described in the

applicable prospectus supplement. We may pay all expenses incurred with respect to the registration of the shares of common stock owned by any selling shareholders, other than underwriting fees, discounts or commissions, which will be borne by the selling shareholders.

We or any selling shareholder may also sell shares of our common stock through various arrangements involving mandatorily or optionally exchangeable securities, and this prospectus may be delivered in connection with those sales.

We or any selling shareholder may enter into derivative, sale or forward sale transactions with third parties, or sell securities not covered by this prospectus to third parties in privately negotiated transactions. If the applicable prospectus supplement indicates, in connection with those transactions, the third parties may sell securities covered by this prospectus and the applicable prospectus supplement, including in short sale transactions and by issuing securities not covered by this prospectus but convertible into, or exchangeable for or representing beneficial interests in such securities covered by this prospectus, or the return of which is derived in whole or in part from the value of such securities. The third parties may use securities received under derivative, sale or forward sale transactions, or securities pledged by us or any selling shareholder or others to settle those sales or to close out any related open borrowings of stock, and may use securities received from us or any selling shareholder in settlement of those transactions to close out any related open borrowings of stock. The third party in such sale transactions will be an underwriter and will be identified in the applicable prospectus supplement (or a post-effective amendment).

Additionally, any selling shareholder may engage in hedging transactions with broker-dealers in connection with distributions of shares or otherwise. In those transactions, broker-dealers may engage in short sales of shares in the course of hedging the positions they assume with such selling shareholder. Any selling shareholder also may sell shares short and redeliver shares to close out such short positions. Any selling shareholder may also enter into option or other transactions with broker-dealers which require the delivery of shares to the broker-dealer. The broker-dealer may then resell or otherwise transfer such shares pursuant to this prospectus. Any selling shareholder also may loan or pledgee shares, and the borrower or pledgee may sell or otherwise transfer the shares so loaned or pledged pursuant to this prospectus. Such borrower or pledgee also may transfer those shares to investors in our securities or the selling shareholder's securities or in connection with the offering of other securities not covered by this prospectus.

Underwriters, broker-dealers or agents may receive compensation in the form of commissions, discounts or concessions from us or any selling shareholder.

Underwriters, broker-dealers or agents may also receive compensation from the purchasers of shares for whom they act as agents or to whom they sell as principals, or both.

Compensation as to a particular underwriter, broker-dealer or agent will be in amounts to be negotiated in connection with transactions involving shares and might be in excess of customary commissions. In effecting sales, broker-dealers engaged by us or any selling shareholder may arrange for other broker-dealers to participate in the resales.

Any securities offered other than common stock will be a new issue and, other than the common stock, which is listed on the NASDAQ Global Select Market, will have no established trading market. We may elect to list any series of securities on an exchange, and in the case of the common stock, on any additional exchange, but, unless otherwise specified in the applicable prospectus supplement, we shall not be obligated to do so. No assurance can be given as to the liquidity of the trading market for any of the securities.

Agents, underwriters and dealers may engage in transactions with, or perform services for, us, our subsidiaries or any selling shareholder in the ordinary course of business.

Any underwriter may engage in overallotment, stabilizing transactions, short covering transactions and penalty bids in accordance with Regulation M under the Exchange Act. Overallotment involves sales in excess of the offering size, which create a short position. Stabilizing transactions permit bids to purchase the underlying

security so long as the stabilizing bids do not exceed a specified maximum. Short covering transactions involve purchases of the securities in the open market after the distribution is completed to cover short positions. Penalty bids permit the underwriters to reclaim a selling concession from a dealer when the securities originally sold by the dealer are purchased in a covering transaction to cover short positions. Those activities may cause the price of the securities to be higher than it would otherwise be. If commenced, the underwriters may discontinue any of the activities at any time. An underwriter may carry out these transactions on the NASDAQ Global Select Market, in the over-the-counter market or otherwise.

The place and time of delivery for securities will be set forth in the accompanying prospectus supplement for such securities.

WHERE YOU CAN FIND MORE INFORMATION

We file annual, quarterly and current reports, proxy statements and other information with the SEC. We also filed a registration statement on Form S-3, including exhibits, under the Securities Act with respect to the securities offered by this prospectus. This prospectus is a part of the registration statement, but does not contain all of the information included in the registration statement or the exhibits. You may read and copy the registration statement and any other document that we file at the SEC's public reference room at 100 F Street, N.E., Washington D.C. 20549. You can call the SEC at 1-800-SEC-0330 for further information on the operation of the public reference room. You can also find our public filings with the SEC on the internet at a web site maintained by the SEC located at http://www.sec.gov.

We are "incorporating by reference" specified documents that we file with the SEC, which means:

- · incorporated documents are considered part of this prospectus;
- · we are disclosing important information to you by referring you to those documents; and
- · information we file with the SEC will automatically update and supersede information contained in this prospectus.

We incorporate by reference the documents listed below and any future filings we make with the SEC under Sections 13(a), 13(c), 14 or 15(d) of the Exchange Act after the date of this prospectus and before the end of the offering of the securities pursuant to this prospectus:

- our Annual Report on Form 10-K for the year ended December 31, 2013;
- · our Quarterly Report on Form 10-Q for the quarter ended March 31, 2014;
- · our Current Reports on Form 8-K, dated March 8, 2014 and May 28, 2014; and
- the description of our common stock contained in our Registration Statement on Form8-A, dated September 3, 1986, and any amendment or report updating that description.

Notwithstanding the foregoing, documents or portions thereof containing information furnished under Items 2.02 and 7.01 of any Current Report on Form8-K, including the related exhibits under Item 9.01, are not incorporated by reference in this prospectus.

You may request a copy of any of these filings, at no cost, by request directed to us at the following address or telephone number:

Fisery, Inc. 255 Fisery Drive Brookfield, WI 53045 (262) 879-5000 Attention: Secretary

You can also find these filings on our website at www.fiserv.com. We are not incorporating the information on our website other than these filings into this prospectus.

You should not assume that the information in this prospectus or any prospectus supplement, as well as the information we file or previously filed with the SEC that we incorporate by reference in this prospectus or any prospectus supplement, is accurate as of any date other than the respective date of such documents. Our business, financial condition, results of operations and prospects may have changed since that date.

LEGAL MATTERS

The validity of the securities offered by this prospectus will be passed upon for us by Foley & Lardner LLP. The validity of the guarantees of debt securities offered by this prospectus that are issued by Nebraska corporations will be passed upon for us with respect to Nebraska law matters by Kinsey Rowe Becker & Kistler, LLP. The validity of the securities offered by this prospectus will be passed upon for any underwriters or agents by counsel named in the applicable prospectus supplement.

EXPERTS

The consolidated financial statements incorporated in this prospectus by reference to Fisery, Inc.'s Annual Report on Form 10-K for the year ended December 31, 2013 and the effectiveness of Fisery, Inc.'s internal control over financial reporting have been audited by Deloitte & Touche LLP, an independent registered public accounting firm, as stated in their reports, which are incorporated herein by reference. Such consolidated financial statements have been so incorporated in reliance upon the reports of such firm given upon their authority as experts in accounting and auditing.

PART II

INFORMATION NOT REQUIRED IN PROSPECTUS

Item 14. Other Expenses of Issuance and Distribution.

The aggregate estimated expenses, other than underwriting discounts and commissions, in connection with the sale of the securities being registered hereby are currently anticipated to be as follows (all amounts are estimated). All expenses of the offering will be paid by Fisery, Inc. (the "Company").

	An	nount
Securities and Exchange Commission registration fee	\$	(1)
Printing expenses		(2)
Legal fees and expenses		(2)
Accounting fees and expenses		(2)
Miscellaneous (including any applicable listing fees, rating agency fees, trustee and transfer agent's fees and expenses)		(2)
Total	\$	

- (1) Deferred in accordance with Rules 456(b) and 457(r) under the Securities Act of 1933.
- (2) The amount of securities and number of offerings are indeterminable, and the expenses cannot be estimated at this time. An estimate of the various expenses in connection with the sale and distribution of the securities being offered will be included in the applicable prospectus supplement.

Item 15. Indemnification of Directors and Officers.

Pursuant to the provisions of the Wisconsin Business Corporation Law, directors and officers of the Company are entitled to mandatory indemnification from the Company against certain liabilities (which may include liabilities under the Securities Act of 1933) and expenses: (i) to the extent such officers or directors are successful in the defense of a proceeding; and (ii) in proceedings in which the director or officer is not successful in defense thereof, unless it is determined that the director or officer breached or failed to perform his or her duties to the Company and such breach or failure constituted (a) a willful failure to deal fairly with the Company or its shareholders in connection with a matter in which the director or officer had a material conflict of interest; (b) a violation of criminal law unless the director or officer had a reasonable cause to believe his or her conduct was lawful or had no reasonable cause to believe his or her conduct was unlawful; (c) a transaction from which the director or officer derived an improper personal profit; or (d) willful misconduct. Additionally, under the Wisconsin Business Corporation Law, directors of the Company are not subject to personal liability to the Company, its shareholders or any person asserting rights on behalf thereof, for certain breaches or failures to perform any duty resulting solely from their status as directors, except in circumstances paralleling those outlined in (a) through (d) above.

The Company's by-laws provide for indemnification and advancement of expenses of officers and directors to the fullest extent provided by the Wisconsin Business Corporation Law.

The indemnification provided by the Wisconsin Business Corporation Law and the Company's by-laws is not exclusive of any other rights to which a director or officer of the Company may be entitled.

The laws of the states or other jurisdictions of incorporation and/or the provisions of the articles or certificates of incorporation and the bylaws of all of the subsidiary guarantors listed in the "Table of Subsidiary Guarantor Registrants" included in this Registration Statement provide indemnification provisions similar to those described above.

The Company maintains an insurance policy, which indemnifies its and its subsidiaries' officers and directors against certain liabilities.

Item 16. Exhibits and Financial Statement Schedules.

The exhibits listed in the accompanying Exhibit Index are filed or incorporated by reference as part of this Registration Statement.

Item 17. Undertakings.

The undersigned registrants hereby undertake:

- (1) To file, during any period in which offers or sales are being made, a post-effective amendment to this registration statement:
 - (i) To include any prospectus required by Section 10(a)(3) of the Securities Act of 1933;
- (ii) To reflect in the prospectus any facts or events arising after the effective date of the registration statement (or the most recent post-effective amendment thereof) which, individually or in the aggregate, represent a fundamental change in the information set forth in the registration statement. Notwithstanding the foregoing, any increase or decrease in volume of securities offered (if the total dollar value of securities offered would not exceed that which was registered) and any deviation from the low or high end of the estimated maximum offering range may be reflected in the form of prospectus filed with the Commission pursuant to Rule 424(b) if, in the aggregate, the changes in volume and price represent no more than a 20% change in the maximum aggregate offering price set forth in the "Calculation of Registration Fee" table in the effective registration statement; and
- (iii) To include any material information with respect to the plan of distribution not previously disclosed in the registration statement or any material change to such information in the registration statement;

provided, however, that paragraphs (1)(i), (1)(ii) and (1)(iii) do not apply if the information required to be included in a post-effective amendment by those paragraphs is contained in reports filed with or furnished to the Commission by the registrants pursuant to Section 13 or Section 15(d) of the Securities Exchange Act of 1934 that are incorporated by reference in the registration statement, or is contained in a form of prospectus filed pursuant to Rule 424(b) that is part of the registration statement.

- (2) That, for the purpose of determining any liability under the Securities Act of 1933, each such post-effective amendment shall be deemed to be a new registration statement relating to the securities offered therein, and the offering of such securities at that time shall be deemed to be the initial bona fide offering thereof.
- (3) To remove from registration by means of a post-effective amendment any of the securities being registered which remain unsold at the termination of the offering.
 - (4) That, for the purpose of determining liability under the Securities Act of 1933 to any purchaser:
 - (i) Each prospectus filed by a registrant pursuant to Rule 424(b)(3) shall be deemed to be part of the registration statement as of the date the filed prospectus was deemed part of and included in the registration statement; and
 - (ii) Each prospectus required to be filed pursuant to Rule 424(b)(2), (b)(5) or (b)(7) as part of a registration statement in reliance on Rule 430B relating to an offering made pursuant to Rule 415(a)(1)(i), (vii) or (x) for the purpose of providing the information required by Section 10(a) of the Securities Act of 1933 shall be deemed to be part of and included in the registration statement as of the earlier of the date such form of prospectus is first used after effectiveness or the date of the first contract of sale of securities in the offering described in the prospectus. As provided in Rule 430B, for liability purposes of the issuer and any person that is at that date an underwriter, such date shall be deemed to be a new

effective date of the registration statement relating to the securities in the registration statement to which that prospectus relates, and the offering of such securities at that time shall be deemed to be the initial bona fide offering thereof. *Provided, however*, that no statement made in a registration statement or prospectus that is part of the registration statement or made in a document incorporated or deemed incorporated by reference into the registration statement or prospectus that is part of the registration statement will, as to a purchaser with a time of contract of sale prior to such effective date, supersede or modify any statement that was made in the registration statement or prospectus that was part of the registration statement or made in any such document immediately prior to such effective date.

- (5) That, for the purpose of determining liability of a registrant under the Securities Act of 1933 to any purchaser in the initial distribution of the securities, each undersigned registrant undertakes that in a primary offering of securities of an undersigned registrant pursuant to this registration statement, regardless of the underwriting method used to sell the securities to the purchaser, if the securities are offered or sold to such purchaser by means of any of the following communications, the undersigned registrant will be a seller to the purchaser and will be considered to offer or sell such securities to such purchaser:
 - (i) Any preliminary prospectus or prospectus of an undersigned registrant relating to the offering required to be filed pursuant to Rule 424;
 - (ii) Any free writing prospectus relating to the offering prepared by or on behalf of an undersigned registrant or used or referred to by an undersigned registrant;
 - (iii) The portion of any other free writing prospectus relating to the offering containing material information about an undersigned registrant or its securities provided by or on behalf of an undersigned registrant; and
 - (iv) Any other communication that is an offer in the offering made by an undersigned registrant to the purchaser.

The undersigned registrants hereby undertake that, for purposes of determining any liability under the Securities Act of 1933, each filing of any registrant's annual report pursuant to Section 13(a) or Section 15(d) of the Securities Exchange Act of 1934 (and, where applicable, each filing of an employee benefit plan's annual report pursuant to Section 15(d) of the Securities Exchange Act of 1934) that is incorporated by reference in the registration statement shall be deemed to be a new registration statement relating to the securities offered therein, and the offering of such securities at that time shall be deemed to be the initial bona fide offering thereof.

Insofar as indemnification for liabilities arising under the Securities Act of 1933 may be permitted to directors, officers and controlling persons of each registrant pursuant to the foregoing provisions, or otherwise, each registrant has been advised that in the opinion of the Securities and Exchange Commission such indemnification is against public policy as expressed in the Act and is, therefore, unenforceable. In the event that a claim for indemnification against such liabilities (other than the payment by a registrant of expenses incurred or paid by a director, officer or controlling person of a registrant in the successful defense of any action, suit or proceeding) is asserted by such director, officer or controlling person in connection with the securities being registered, that registrant will, unless in the opinion of its counsel the issue has been settled by controlling precedent, submit to a court of appropriate jurisdiction the question whether such indemnification by it is against public policy as expressed in the Act and will be governed by the final adjudication of such issue.

The undersigned registrants hereby undertake to file an application for the purpose of determining the eligibility of the trustee to act under subsection (a) of Section 310 of the Trust Indenture Act ("Act") in accordance with the rules and regulations prescribed by the Commission under Section 305(b)(2) of the Act.

SIGNATURES

Pursuant to the requirements of the Securities Act of 1933, the Registrant certifies that it has reasonable grounds to believe that it meets all of the requirements for filing on Form S-3 and has duly caused this Registration Statement to be signed on its behalf by the undersigned, thereunto duly authorized, in the City of Brookfield, State of Wisconsin, on May 30, 2014.

FISERV, INC.

/s/ Jeffery W. Yabuki Jeffery W. Yabuki

	President and Chief Executive Officer
Pursuant to the requirements of the Securities Act of 1 May 30, 2014.	933, this Registration Statement has been signed by the following persons in the capacities set forth below on
Signature	<u>Title</u>
/s/ Jeffery W. Yabuki Jeffery W. Yabuki	President, Chief Executive Officer and Director (Principal Executive Officer)
/s/ Thomas J. Hirsch Thomas J. Hirsch	Executive Vice President, Chief Financial Officer, Treasurer and Assistant Secretary (Principal Financia and Accounting Officer)
* Daniel P. Kearney	Chairman of the Board and Director
* Christopher M. Flink	Director
* Dennis F. Lynch	Director
* Denis J. O'Leary	Director
* Glenn M. Renwick	Director
* Kim M. Robak	Director
* Doyle R. Simons	Director
* Thomas C. Wertheimer	Director
*By: /s/ Jeffery W. Yabuki Jeffery W. Yabuki Attorney-in-fact	

SIGNATURES

Pursuant to the requirements of the Securities Act of 1933, the Registrant certifies that it has reasonable grounds to believe that it meets all of the requirements for filing on Form S-3 and has duly caused this Registration Statement to be signed on its behalf by the undersigned, thereunto duly authorized, in the City of Brookfield, State of Wisconsin, on May 30, 2014.

	INFORMATION TECHNOLOGY, INC.		
	By: /s/ Thomas M. Cypher		
	Thomas M. Cypher President, Chief Executive Officer and Chief Operating Officer		
Pursuant to the requirements of the Securities Act of 1933, this May 30, 2014.	s Registration Statement has been signed by the following persons in the capacities set forth below on		
Signature	<u>Title</u>		
/s/ Jeffery W. Yabuki Jeffery W. Yabuki	Chairman of the Board and Director		
/s/ Thomas M. Cypher Thomas M. Cypher	President, Chief Executive Officer and Chief Operating Officer (Principal Executive Officer)		
/s/ Thomas J. Hirsch Thomas J. Hirsch	Treasurer (Principal Financial and Accounting Officer)		

SIGNATURES

Pursuant to the requirements of the Securities Act of 1933, the Registrant certifies that it has reasonable grounds to believe that it meets all of the requirements for filing on Form S-3 and has duly caused this Registration Statement to be signed on its behalf by the undersigned, thereunto duly authorized, in the City of Brookfield, State of Wisconsin, on May 30, 2014.

ITI OF NEBRASKA, INC.

*	By: /s/ Thomas M. Cypher Thomas M. Cypher President, Chief Executive Officer and Chief Operating Officer Registration Statement has been signed by the following persons in the capacities set forth below on
May 30, 2014.	<u>Title</u>
/s/ Jeffery W. Yabuki Jeffery W. Yabuki	Chairman of the Board and Director
/s/ Thomas M. Cypher Thomas M. Cypher	President, Chief Executive Officer and Chief Operating Officer (Principal Executive Officer)
/s/ Thomas J. Hirsch Thomas J. Hirsch	Treasurer (Principal Financial and Accounting Officer)

SIGNATURES

Pursuant to the requirements of the Securities Act of 1933, the Registrant certifies that it has reasonable grounds to believe that it meets all of the requirements for filing on Form S-3 and has duly caused this Registration Statement to be signed on its behalf by the undersigned, thereunto duly authorized, in the City of Brookfield, State of Wisconsin, on May 30, 2014.

	FISERV SOLUTIONS, INC.
	By:/s/ Jeffery W. Yabuki Jeffery W. Yabuki President
Pursuant to the requirements of the Securities Act of 19 May 30, 2014.	933, this Registration Statement has been signed by the following persons in the capacities set forth below on
Signature	<u>Title</u>
/s/ Jeffery W. Yabuki Jeffery W. Yabuki	President and Director (Principal Executive Officer)
/s/ Thomas J. Hirsch Thomas J. Hirsch	Executive Vice President, Treasurer, Assistant Secretary and Director (Principal Financial and Accounting Officer)
/s/ Lynn S. McCreary Lynn S. McCreary	Executive Vice President, Secretary and Director

SIGNATURES

Pursuant to the requirements of the Securities Act of 1933, the Registrant certifies that it has reasonable grounds to believe that it meets all of the requirements for filing on Form S-3 and has duly caused this Registration Statement to be signed on its behalf by the undersigned, thereunto duly authorized, in the City of Brookfield, State of Wisconsin, on May 30, 2014.

BILLMATRIX CORPORATION

	By: /s/ Thomas J. Hirsch Thomas J. Hirsch President and Chief Executive Officer
Pursuant to the requirements of the Securities Act of I May 30, 2014.	1933, this Registration Statement has been signed by the following persons in the capacities set forth below on
Signature	<u>Title</u>
/s/ Jeffery W. Yabuki Jeffery W. Yabuki	Chairman of the Board and Director
/s/ Thomas J. Hirsch Thomas J. Hirsch	President and Chief Executive Officer (Principal Executive Officer)
/s/ Erich Janzen Erich Janzen	Chief Financial Officer and Treasurer (Principal Financial and Accounting Officer)

SIGNATURES

Pursuant to the requirements of the Securities Act of 1933, the Registrant certifies that it has reasonable grounds to believe that it meets all of the requirements for filing on Form S-3 and has duly caused this Registration Statement to be signed on its behalf by the undersigned, thereunto duly authorized, in the City of Brookfield, State of Wisconsin, on May 30, 2014.

	FISERV INVESTMENT SOLUTIONS, INC.	
	By: /s/ Kevin P. Gregoire Kevin P. Gregoire President	
Pursuant to the requirements of the Securities Act of 1933, t May 30, 2014.	this Registration Statement has been signed by the following persons in the capacities set forth below on	
Signature	<u>Title</u>	
/s/ Jeffery W. Yabuki Jeffery W. Yabuki	Chairman of the Board and Director	
/s/ Kevin P. Gregoire Kevin P. Gregoire	President (Principal Executive Officer)	
/s/ Thomas J. Hirsch Thomas J. Hirsch	Vice President and Treasurer (Principal Financial and Accounting Officer)	

SIGNATURES

Pursuant to the requirements of the Securities Act of 1933, the Registrant certifies that it has reasonable grounds to believe that it meets all of the requirements for filing on Form S-3 and has duly caused this Registration Statement to be signed on its behalf by the undersigned, thereunto duly authorized, in the City of Brookfield, State of Wisconsin, on May 30, 2014.

CHECKFREE SERVICES CORPORATION

Pursuant to the requirements of the Securities Act of 1933, the May 30, 2014.	By: /s/ Kevin P. Gregoire Kevin P. Gregoire President Registration Statement has been signed by the following persons in the capacities set forth below on
Signature	<u>Title</u>
/s/ Kevin P. Gregoire Kevin P. Gregoire	President (Principal Executive Officer)
/s/ Thomas J. Hirsch Thomas J. Hirsch	Executive Vice President, Chief Financial Officer, Treasurer and Director (Principal Financial and Accounting Officer)
/s/ Lynn S. McCreary Lynn S. McCreary	Secretary and Director

SIGNATURES

Pursuant to the requirements of the Securities Act of 1933, the Registrant certifies that it has reasonable grounds to believe that it meets all of the requirements for filing on Form S-3 and has duly caused this Registration Statement to be signed on its behalf by the undersigned, thereunto duly authorized, in the City of Brookfield, State of Wisconsin, on May 30, 2014.

OPEN SOLUTIONS, LLC

By: Harpoon Acquisition, LLC, as its sole member

By: Fisery, Inc., as its sole member

By: /s/ Jeffery W. Yabuki

Jeffery W. Yabuki

President and Chief Executive Officer

Pursuant to the requirements of the Securities Act of 1933, this Registration Statement has been signed by the following persons in the capacities set forth below on May 30, 2014.

<u>Signature</u>	<u>Title</u>
/s/ Jeffery W.Yabuki Jeffery W. Yabuki	President, Chief Executive Officer and Director of Fiserv, Inc., the sole member of the sole member of the Registrant (Principal Executive Officer)
/s/ Thomas J. Hirsch Thomas J. Hirsch	Executive Vice President, Chief Financial Officer, Treasurer and Assistant Secretary of Fisery, Inc., the sole member of the sole member of the Registrant (Principal Financial and Accounting Officer)
* Daniel P. Kearney	Chairman of the Board and Director of Fiserv, Inc., the sole member of the sole member of the Registrant
* Christopher M. Flink	Director of Fiserv, Inc., the sole member of the sole member of the Registrant
* Dennis F. Lynch	Director of Fiserv, Inc., the sole member of the sole member of the Registrant
* Denis J. O'Leary	Director of Fiserv, Inc., the sole member of the sole member of the Registrant
* Glenn M. Renwick	Director of Fiserv, Inc., the sole member of the sole member of the Registrant
* Kim M. Robak	Director of Fiserv, Inc., the sole member of the sole member of the Registrant
* Doyle R. Simons	Director of Fiserv, Inc., the sole member of the sole member of the Registrant
* Thomas C. Wertheimer	Director of Fiserv, Inc., the sole member of the sole member of the Registrant
*By: /s/ Jeffery W. Yabuki Jeffery W. Yabuki Attorney-in-fact	

EXHIBIT INDEX

Exhibit Number	Document Description
(1)	Form of Underwriting Agreement.*
(4.1)	Restated Articles of Incorporation (filed as Exhibit 3.3 to the Company's Current Report on Form 8-K filed on December 3, 2013 and incorporated herein by reference).
(4.2)	Amended and Restated By-laws (filed as Exhibit 3.4 to the Company's Current Report on Form 8-K filed on May 24, 2012 and incorporated herein by reference).
(4.3)	Form of Indenture by and among Fiserv, Inc., the guarantors named therein and U.S. Bank National Association (filed as Exhibit 4.8 to the Company's Registration Statement on Form S-3 filed on November 17, 2007 and incorporated herein by reference).
(4.4)	Form of Senior Debt Securities (included in Exhibit 4.3).
(4.5)	Form of Deposit Agreement.*
(4.6)	Form of Depositary Receipt.*
(4.7)	Form of Warrant.*
(4.8)	Form of Warrant Agreement.*
(4.9)	Form of Stock Purchase Contract.*
(5.1)	Opinion of Foley & Lardner LLP.
(5.2)	Opinion of Kinsey Rowe Becker & Kistler, LLP.
(12)	Computation of Ratio of Earnings to Fixed Charges.
(23.1)	Consent of Foley & Lardner LLP (filed as part of Exhibit (5.1)).
(23.2)	Consent of Deloitte & Touche LLP.
(23.3)	Consent of Kinsey Rowe Becker & Kistler, LLP (filed as part of Exhibit (5.2)).
(24)	Powers of Attorney of Directors of Fiserv, Inc.
(25)	Form T-1 Statement of Eligibility of Trustee under the Indenture.

^{*} To be filed by amendment or under subsequent Current Report on Form 8-K.



ATTORNEYS AT LAW

777 EAST WISCONSIN AVENUE MILWAUKEE, WI 53202-5306 414.271.2400 TEL 414.297.4900 FAX WWW.FOLEY.COM

May 30, 2014

Fisery, Inc. 255 Fisery Drive Brookfield, Wisconsin 53045

Ladies and Gentlemen:

We have acted as counsel for Fisery, Inc., a Wisconsin corporation (the "Company"), in connection with the preparation of a Registration Statement on Form S-3 (the "Registration Statement"), including the prospectus constituting a part thereof (the "Prospectus"), to be filed with the Securities and Exchange Commission (the "SEC") under the Securities Act of 1933, as amended (the "Securities Act"), relating to the issuance and sale by the Company from time to time of an indeterminate amount of: (i) debt securities of the Company (the "Debt Securities"), which may be fully and unconditionally guaranteed (the "Guarantees") by certain of the Company's subsidiaries (the "Subsidiary Guarantors"); (ii) shares of the Company's common stock, \$.01 par value (the "Common Stock"); (iii) shares of the Company's preferred stock, no par value (the "Preferred Stock"), which may be issued in the form of depositary shares evidenced by depositary receipts (the "Depositary Shares"); (iv) warrants to purchase securities of the Company (the "Warrants"); (v) contracts to purchase shares of Common Stock or other securities of the Company (the "Stock Purchase Contracts"); and (vi) units, each comprised of a Stock Purchase Contract and either debt obligations or other securities of the Company or debt obligations of third parties securing the holder's obligation to purchase securities under the Stock Purchase Contract (the "Stock Purchase Units" and, together with the Debt Securities, the Guarantees, the Common Stock, the Preferred Stock, the Depositary Shares, the Warrants and the Stock Purchase Contracts, the "Securities"). The Prospectus provides that it will be supplemented in the future by one or more supplements to such Prospectus and/or other offering material (each, a "Prospectus Supplement").

As counsel to the Company in connection with the proposed issuance and sale of the Securities, we have examined: (i) the Registration Statement, including the Prospectus, and the exhibits (including those incorporated by reference) constituting a part of the Registration Statement; (ii) the Company's Restated Articles of Incorporation and Amended and Restated By-laws, each as amended to date; (iii) the Indenture, dated as of November 20, 2007, as supplemented, among the Company, the guarantors listed and defined therein and U.S. Bank National Association, as trustee, for the issuance of Debt Securities (the "Indenture"); and (iv) such other proceedings, documents and records as we have deemed necessary to enable us to render this opinion.

BRUSSELS CHICAGO DETROIT

JACKSONVILLE LOS ANGELES MADISON MIAMI

MILWAUKEE NEW YORK ORLANDO. SACRAMENTO SAN DIEGO SAN FRANCISCO SHANGHAL SILICON VALLEY TALLAHASSEE TOKYO

WASHINGTON, D.C.



In our examination of the above-referenced documents, we have assumed the genuineness of all signatures, the authenticity of all documents, certificates and instruments submitted to us as originals and the conformity with the originals of all documents submitted to us as copies. We have also assumed that (i) the Registration Statement, and any amendments thereto (including post-effective amendments), will comply with all applicable laws; (ii) a Prospectus Supplement, if required, will have been prepared and filed with the SEC describing the Securities offered thereby; (iii) all Securities will be issued and sold in compliance with applicable federal and state securities laws and in the manner stated in the Registration Statement and any applicable Prospectus Supplement; (iv) any supplemental indenture to the Indenture setting forth the terms of a series of Debt Securities to be issued under the Indenture, will each be duly authorized, executed and delivered by the parties thereto in substantially the form reviewed by us; (v) a definitive purchase, underwriting or similar agreement with respect to any Securities offered will have been duly authorized and validly executed and delivered by the Company and the other parties thereto; (vi) any Securities issuable upon conversion, exchange or exercise of any Security being offered will have been duly authorized, created and, if appropriate, reserved for issuance upon such conversion, exchange or exercise; (vii) with respect to shares of Common Stock or Preferred Stock authorized under the Company's Restated Articles of Incorporation, as amended, and not otherwise reserved for issuance; and (viii) the deposit agreement, to be entered into between the Company and the depositary named therein (the "Depositary") and from which the Depositary Shares will be issued (the "Depositary Agreement"), will be duly authorized, executed and delivered by the parties thereto in substantially the form reviewed by us.

Based upon and subject to the foregoing and the other matters set forth herein, and having regard for such legal considerations as we deem relevant, we are of the opinion that:

- 1. All requisite action necessary to make any Debt Securities and any Guarantees valid, legal and binding obligations of the Company and the Subsidiary Guarantors, respectively, subject to (i) bankruptcy, insolvency, reorganization, fraudulent transfer, fraudulent conveyance, moratorium and other similar laws of general application affecting the rights and remedies of creditors and (ii) general principles of equity, regardless of whether applied in a proceeding in equity or at law, shall have been taken when:
 - a. The Company's Board of Directors, or a committee thereof or one or more officers of the Company, in each case duly authorized by the Board of Directors, shall have taken action to establish the terms of such Debt Securities and to authorize the issuance and sale of such Debt Securities;
 - b. The Board of Directors of each Subsidiary Guarantor, or a committee thereof or one or more officers of such Subsidiary Guarantor, in each case duly authorized by the Board of Directors, shall have taken action to establish the terms of the Guarantees and to authorize the issuance and sale of such Guarantees;



- c. The terms of such Debt Securities and, if applicable, Guarantees and of their issuance and sale have been established in conformity with the Indenture so as not to violate any applicable law or result in a default under or breach of any agreement or instrument binding upon the Company or any Subsidiary Guarantor and so as to comply with any requirements or restrictions imposed by any court or governmental entity having jurisdiction over the Company or a Subsidiary Guarantor;
- d. Such Debt Securities and, if applicable, Guarantees, shall have been duly executed, authenticated and delivered in accordance with the terms and provisions of the Indenture; and
- e. Such Debt Securities and, if applicable, such Guarantees, shall have been issued and sold for the consideration contemplated by, and otherwise in conformity with, the Registration Statement, as supplemented by a Prospectus Supplement with respect to such issuance and sale, and the acts, proceedings and documents referred to above.
- 2. All requisite action necessary to make any shares of Common Stock validly issued, fully paid and nonassessable will have been taken when:
- a. The Company's Board of Directors, or a committee thereof duly authorized by the Board of Directors, shall have adopted appropriate resolutions to authorize the issuance and sale of the Common Stock; and
- b. Such shares of Common Stock shall have been issued and sold for the consideration contemplated by, and otherwise in conformity with, the Registration Statement, as supplemented by a Prospectus Supplement with respect to such issuance and sale, and the acts, proceedings and documents referred to above.
- 3. All requisite action necessary to make any shares of Preferred Stock validly issued, fully paid and nonassessable will have been taken when:
- a. The Company's Board of Directors, or a committee thereof duly authorized by the Board of Directors, shall have adopted appropriate resolutions to establish the powers, designations, preferences and relative, participating, optional or other rights, if any, or the qualifications, limitations or restrictions, if any, and other terms of such shares as set forth in or contemplated by the Registration Statement, the exhibits thereto and any Prospectus Supplement relating to the Preferred Stock, and to authorize the issuance and sale of such shares of Preferred Stock;



- b. Articles of Amendment to the Restated Articles of Incorporation, as amended, with respect to the powers, designations, preferences and relative, participating, optional or other rights, if any, or the qualifications, limitations or restrictions, if any, and other terms of such shares shall have been filed with the Department of Financial Institutions of the State of Wisconsin in the form and manner required by law; and
- c. Such shares of Preferred Stock shall have been issued and sold for the consideration contemplated by, and otherwise in conformity with, the Registration Statement, as supplemented by a Prospectus Supplement with respect to such issuance and sale, and the acts, proceedings and documents referred to above.
- 4. All requisite action necessary to make any depositary receipts evidencing the Depositary Shares constitute valid, legal and binding obligations of the Company, subject to (i) bankruptcy, insolvency, reorganization, fraudulent transfer, fraudulent conveyance, moratorium and other similar laws of general application affecting the rights and remedies of creditors and (ii) general principles of equity, regardless of whether applied in a proceeding in equity or at law, shall have been taken when:
 - a. The Company's Board of Directors, or a committee thereof duly authorized by the Board of Directors, shall have adopted appropriate resolutions to establish the powers, designations, preferences and relative, participating, optional or other rights, if any, or the qualifications, limitations or restrictions, if any, and other terms of the shares of Preferred Stock underlying the Depositary Shares as set forth in or contemplated by the Registration Statement, the exhibits thereto and any Prospectus Supplement relating to such Preferred Stock, and to authorize the issuance of such shares of Preferred Stock;
 - b. Articles of Amendment to the Company's Restated Articles of Incorporation with respect to the powers, designations, preferences and relative, participating, optional or other rights, if any, or the qualifications, limitations or restrictions, if any, and other terms of the Preferred Stock underlying the Depositary Shares shall have been filed with the Department of Financial Institutions of the State of Wisconsin in the form and manner required by law;
 - c. The Company's Board of Directors, or a committee thereof or one or more officers of the Company, in each case duly authorized by the Board of Directors, shall have taken action to approve and establish the terms of the Depositary Agreement and such Depositary Agreement shall have been duly executed and delivered;
 - d. The Preferred Stock underlying the Depositary Shares shall have been duly issued and delivered to the Depositary;



- e. The terms of such Depositary Shares and depositary receipts evidencing the Depositary Shares and of their issuance and sale have been established so as not to violate any applicable law or result in a default under or breach of any agreement or instrument binding upon the Company and so as to comply with any requirements or restrictions imposed by any court or governmental entity having jurisdiction over the Company;
- f. Such Depositary Shares and depositary receipts evidencing the Depositary Shares shall have been duly executed, issued and delivered in accordance with the Depositary Agreement and their respective terms and provisions; and
- g. Such Depositary Shares and depositary receipts evidencing the Depositary Shares shall have been issued and sold for the consideration contemplated by, and otherwise in conformity with, the Registration Statement, as supplemented by a Prospectus Supplement with respect to such issuance and sale, and the acts, proceedings and documents referred to above.
- 5. All requisite action necessary to make any Warrants valid, legal and binding obligations of the Company, subject to (i) bankruptcy, insolvency, reorganization, fraudulent transfer, fraudulent conveyance, moratorium and other similar laws of general application affecting the rights and remedies of creditors and (ii) general principles of equity, regardless of whether applied in a proceeding in equity or at law, shall have been taken when:
 - a. The Company's Board of Directors, or a committee thereof or officers of the Company, in each case duly authorized by the Board of Directors, shall have taken action to approve and establish the terms and form of the Warrants and the documents, including any warrant agreements, evidencing and used in connection with the issuance and sale of the Warrants, and to authorize the issuance and sale of such Warrants;
 - b. The terms of such Warrants and of their issuance and sale have been established so as not to violate any applicable law or result in a default under or breach of any agreement or instrument binding upon the Company and so as to comply with any requirements or restrictions imposed by any court or governmental entity having jurisdiction over the Company;
 - c. Any such warrant agreements shall have been duly executed and delivered;
 - d. Such Warrants shall have been duly executed and delivered in accordance with the terms and provisions of the applicable warrant agreement; and



- e. Such Warrants shall have been issued and sold for the consideration contemplated by, and otherwise in conformity with, the Registration Statement, as supplemented by a Prospectus Supplement with respect to such issuance and sale, and the acts, proceedings and documents referred to above.
- 6. All requisite action necessary to make any Stock Purchase Contracts and Stock Purchase Units valid, legal and binding obligations of the Company, subject to (i) bankruptcy, insolvency, reorganization, fraudulent transfer, fraudulent conveyance, moratorium and other similar laws of general application affecting the rights and remedies of creditors and (ii) general principles of equity, regardless of whether applied in a proceeding in equity or at law, shall have been taken when:
 - a. The Company's Board of Directors, or a committee thereof or one or more officers of the Company, in each case duly authorized by the Board of Directors, shall have taken action to approve and establish the terms of the Stock Purchase Contracts and the documents evidencing and used in connection with the issuance and sale of the Stock Purchase Units, and to authorize the issuance and sale of such Stock Purchase Contracts and Stock Purchase Units;
 - b. The terms of such Stock Purchase Contracts and Stock Purchase Units and of their issuance and sale have been established so as not to violate any applicable law or result in a default under or breach of any agreement or instrument binding upon the Company and so as to comply with any requirements or restrictions imposed by any court or governmental entity having jurisdiction over the Company;
 - c. Such Stock Purchase Contracts and Stock Purchase Units shall have been duly executed and delivered in accordance with their respective terms and provisions; and
 - d. Such Stock Purchase Contracts and Stock Purchase Units shall have been issued and sold for the consideration contemplated by, and otherwise in conformity with, the Registration Statement, as supplemented by a Prospectus Supplement with respect to such issuance and sale, and the acts, proceedings and documents referred to above.

We express no opinion as to the laws of any jurisdiction other than the States of Wisconsin and New York, the provisions of the Delaware General Corporation Law and the federal laws of the United States.



We hereby consent to the reference to our firm under the caption "Legal Matters" in the Prospectus which is filed as part of the Registration Statement, and to the filing of this opinion as an exhibit to the Registration Statement. In giving this consent, we do not admit that we are "experts" within the meaning of Section 11 of the Securities Act or within the category of persons whose consent is required by Section 7 of the Securities Act.

Very truly yours,

/s/ Foley & Lardner LLP

ATTORNEYS AT LAW Pioneers Pointe Plaza 3800 VerMaas Place, Suite 100 Lincoln, Nebraska 68502-4454 P: 402.438.1313 F: 402.438.1654 www.krbklaw.com



May 30, 2014

Fisery, Inc. 255 Fisery Drive Brookfield, Wisconsin 53045

Ladies and Gentlemen:

We have acted as Nebraska counsel for Fisery, Inc., a Wisconsin corporation (the "Company"), and for its subsidiaries, Information Technology, Inc., a Nebraska corporation, and ITI of Nebraska, Inc., a Nebraska corporation (together, the "Nebraska Guarantors"), and in such capacities we are providing this opinion to you in connection with the preparation of a Registration Statement on Form S-3 (the "Registration Statement"), including the prospectus constituting a part thereof (the "Prospectus"), to be filed with the Securities and Exchange Commission (the "SEC") under the Securities Act of 1933, as amended (the "Securities Act"), relating to the issuance and sale by the Company from time to time of an indeterminate amount of: (i) debt securities of the Company (the "Debt Securities"), which may be fully and unconditionally guaranteed (the "Guarantees") by certain of the Company's subsidiaries (the "Subsidiary Guarantors"); (ii) shares of the Company's common stock, \$.01 par value (the "Common Stock"); (iii) shares of the Company's preferred stock, no par value (the "Preferred Stock"), which may be issued in the form of depositary shares evidenced by depositary receipts (the "Depositary Shares"); (iv) warrants to purchase securities of the Company (the "Warrants"); (v) contracts to purchase shares of Common Stock or other securities of the Company (the "Stock Purchase Contract"); and (vi) units, each comprised of a Stock Purchase Contract and either debt obligations or other securities of the Company or debt obligations of third parties securing the holder's obligation to purchase securities under the Stock Purchase Contract (the "Stock Purchase Units" and, together with the Debt Securities, the Guarantees, the Common Stock, the Preferred Stock, the Depositary Shares, the Warrants and the Stock Purchase Contracts, the "Securities"). The Prospectus provides that it will be supplemented in the future by one or more supplements to such Prospectus and/or other offering material (each, a "Prospectus Supplement").

As Nebraska counsel to the Company and the Nebraska Guarantors in connection with the proposed issuance of the Guarantees, we have examined: (i) the Registration Statement, including the Prospectus; (ii) Articles of Incorporation and By-laws of each of the Nebraska Guarantors, each as amended to date; (iii) the Indenture, dated as of November 20, 2007, as supplemented, among the Company, the guarantors listed and defined therein and U.S. Bank National Association, as trustee, for the issuance of Debt Securities (the "Indenture"); and (iv) such other proceedings, documents and records as we have deemed necessary to enable us to render this opinion.

In our examination of the above-referenced documents, we have assumed the genuineness of all signatures, the authenticity of all documents, certificates and instruments submitted to us as originals and the conformity with the originals of all documents submitted to us as copies. We have also assumed that (i) the Registration Statement, and any amendments thereto (including post-effective amendments), will comply with all applicable laws; (ii) a Prospectus Supplement, if required, will have been prepared and

filed with the SEC describing the Securities offered thereby; (iii) all Securities will be issued and sold in compliance with applicable federal and state securities laws and in the manner stated in the Registration Statement and any applicable Prospectus Supplement; (iv) the Indenture, together with any supplemental indenture or officer's certificate setting forth the terms of a series of Debt Securities to be issued under the Indenture, will each be duly authorized, executed and delivered by the parties thereto; (v) a Form T-1 will be filed with the SEC with respect to the trustee executing any supplemental indenture to the Indenture; and (vi) a definitive purchase, underwriting or similar agreement with respect to any Securities offered will have been duly authorized and validly executed and delivered by the Company and the other parties thereto.

Based upon and subject to the foregoing and the other matters set forth herein, and having regard for such legal considerations as we deem relevant, we are of the opinion that:

- 1. All requisite action necessary to make any Guarantees issued by the Nebraska Guarantors valid, legal and binding obligations of the Nebraska Guarantors, subject to (i) bankruptcy, insolvency, reorganization, fraudulent transfer, fraudulent conveyance, moratorium and other similar laws of general application affecting the rights and remedies of creditors and (ii) general principles of equity, regardless of whether applied in a proceeding in equity or at law, shall have been taken when:
 - a. The Company's Board of Directors, or a committee thereof or one or more officers of the Company, in each case duly authorized by the Board of Directors, shall have taken action to establish the terms of Debt Securities and to authorize the issuance and sale of such Debt Securities;
 - b. The Board of Directors of each Nebraska Guarantor, or a committee thereof or one or more officers of such Nebraska Guarantor, in each case duly authorized by the Board of Directors, shall have taken action to establish the terms of the Guarantees and to authorize the issuance of such Guarantees;
 - c. The terms of such Debt Securities and Guarantees and of their issuance and sale have been established in conformity with the applicable Indenture so as not to violate any applicable law or result in a default under or breach of any agreement or instrument binding upon the Company or any Nebraska Guarantor and so as to comply with any requirements or restrictions imposed by any court or governmental entity having jurisdiction over the Company or a Nebraska Guarantor;
 - d. Such Debt Securities and Guarantees, shall have been duly executed, authenticated and delivered in accordance with the terms and provisions of the applicable Indenture; and
 - e. Such Debt Securities, shall have been issued and sold, and such Guarantees shall have been issued, for the consideration contemplated by, and otherwise in conformity with, the Registration Statement, as supplemented by a Prospectus Supplement with respect to such issuance and sale, and the acts, proceedings and documents referred to above.

We express no opinion with respect to the laws of any jurisdiction other than the laws of the State of Nebraska. The opinions expressed in this letter are given as of the date hereof, and we do not undertake to advise you of any events occurring subsequent to the date hereof that might affect any of the matters covered by any of such opinions.

We hereby consent to the reference to our firm under the caption "Legal Matters" in the Prospectus which is filed as part of the Registration Statement, and to the filing of this opinion as an exhibit to the Registration Statement. In giving this consent, we do not admit that we are "experts" within the meaning of Section 11 of the Securities Act or within the category of persons whose consent is required by Section 7 of the Securities Act.

By: /s/ Brian K. Ridenour

Brian K. Ridenour, Of Counsel

Fiserv, Inc. Computation of Ratio of Earnings to Fixed Charges (Dollars in millions)

	M	hree onths					
	Ended March 31, Years Ended December 31,						
		2014	2013	2012	2011	2010	2009
Earnings calculation:							
Income from continuing operations before income taxes and income from investment in unconsolidated							
affiliate	\$	230	\$ 898	\$ 881	\$723	\$ 786	\$724
Interest on indebtedness		41	164	174	188	198	220
Estimated interest component of rental expense		9	35	37	38	37	38
Total adjusted earnings	\$	280	\$1,097	\$1,092	\$949	\$1,021	\$982
Fixed charges:							
Interest on indebtedness	\$	41	\$ 164	\$ 174	\$188	\$ 198	\$220
Estimated interest component of rental expense		9	35	37	38	37	38
Total fixed charges	\$	50	\$ 199	\$ 211	<u>\$226</u>	\$ 235	<u>\$258</u>
Ratio of earnings to fixed charges		5.6	5.5	5.2	4.2	4.3	3.8

Note: Interest component of rental expense estimated to be 1/3 of rental expense.

CONSENT OF INDEPENDENT REGISTERED PUBLIC ACCOUNTING FIRM

We consent to the incorporation by reference in this Registration Statement on Form S-3 of our reports dated February 20, 2014, relating to the consolidated financial statements of Fiserv, Inc. and subsidiaries, and the effectiveness of Fiserv, Inc.'s internal control over financial reporting, appearing in the Annual Report on Form 10-K of Fiserv, Inc. for the year ended December 31, 2013, and to the reference to us under the heading "Experts" in the Prospectus, which is part of this Registration Statement.

/s/ Deloitte & Touche LLP

Milwaukee, Wisconsin May 30, 2014

KNOW ALL PERSONS BY THESE PRESENTS, that the undersigned constitutes and appoints Jeffery W. Yabuki, President and Chief Executive Officer, Thomas J. Hirsch, Executive Vice President, Chief Financial Officer, Treasurer and Assistant Secretary, and Lynn S. McCreary, Executive Vice President, General Counsel and Secretary, and each of them individually, as his true and lawful attorney-in-fact and agent, with full power of substitution and resubstitution, for him and in his name, place and stead, in any and all capacities, to sign the Registration Statement on Form S-3 and any amendments (including post-effective amendments) or supplements thereto relating to the offering from time to time by Fisery, Inc. (the "Company") of debt securities of the Company, guarantees of the Company's debt securities by certain subsidiaries of the Company, shares of common stock, shares of preferred stock, depositary shares, warrants, stock purchase contracts and stock purchase units of the Company (collectively, the "Securities") and to file the same, with all exhibits thereto, and other documents in connection therewith, with the Securities and Exchange Commission in connection with the registration of the Securities, granting unto said attorney-in-fact and agent, full power and authority to do and perform each and every act and thing requisite and necessary to be done in and about the premises, as fully to all intents and purposes as he might or could do in person, hereby ratifying and confirming all that said attorney-in-fact and agent, or his substitute, may lawfully do or cause to be done by virtue hereof.

IN WITNESS WHEREOF, the undersigned has executed this Power of Attorney as of the 28th day of May, 2014.

/s/ Christopher M. Flink

Christopher M. Flink

KNOW ALL PERSONS BY THESE PRESENTS, that the undersigned constitutes and appoints Jeffery W. Yabuki, President and Chief Executive Officer, Thomas J. Hirsch, Executive Vice President, Chief Financial Officer, Treasurer and Assistant Secretary, and Lynn S. McCreary, Executive Vice President, General Counsel and Secretary, and each of them individually, as his true and lawful attorney-in-fact and agent, with full power of substitution and resubstitution, for him and in his name, place and stead, in any and all capacities, to sign the Registration Statement on Form S-3 and any amendments (including post-effective amendments) or supplements thereto relating to the offering from time to time by Fisery, Inc. (the "Company") of debt securities of the Company, guarantees of the Company's debt securities by certain subsidiaries of the Company, shares of common stock, shares of preferred stock, depositary shares, warrants, stock purchase contracts and stock purchase units of the Company (collectively, the "Securities") and to file the same, with all exhibits thereto, and other documents in connection therewith, with the Securities and Exchange Commission in connection with the registration of the Securities, granting unto said attorney-in-fact and agent, full power and authority to do and perform each and every act and thing requisite and necessary to be done in and about the premises, as fully to all intents and purposes as he might or could do in person, hereby ratifying and confirming all that said attorney-in-fact and agent, or his substitute, may lawfully do or cause to be done by virtue hereof.

IN WITNESS WHEREOF, the undersigned has executed this Power of Attorney as of the 28h day of May, 2014.

/s/ Daniel P. Kearney

Daniel P. Kearney

KNOW ALL PERSONS BY THESE PRESENTS, that the undersigned constitutes and appoints Jeffery W. Yabuki, President and Chief Executive Officer, Thomas J. Hirsch, Executive Vice President, Chief Financial Officer, Treasurer and Assistant Secretary, and Lynn S. McCreary, Executive Vice President, General Counsel and Secretary, and each of them individually, as his true and lawful attorney-in-fact and agent, with full power of substitution and resubstitution, for him and in his name, place and stead, in any and all capacities, to sign the Registration Statement on Form S-3 and any amendments (including post-effective amendments) or supplements thereto relating to the offering from time to time by Fisery, Inc. (the "Company") of debt securities of the Company, guarantees of the Company's debt securities by certain subsidiaries of the Company, shares of common stock, shares of preferred stock, depositary shares, warrants, stock purchase contracts and stock purchase units of the Company (collectively, the "Securities") and to file the same, with all exhibits thereto, and other documents in connection therewith, with the Securities and Exchange Commission in connection with the registration of the Securities, granting unto said attorney-in-fact and agent, full power and authority to do and perform each and every act and thing requisite and necessary to be done in and about the premises, as fully to all intents and purposes as he might or could do in person, hereby ratifying and confirming all that said attorney-in-fact and agent, or his substitute, may lawfully do or cause to be done by virtue hereof.

IN WITNESS WHEREOF, the undersigned has executed this Power of Attorney as of the 28h day of May, 2014.

/s/ Dennis F. Lynch

Dennis F. Lynch

KNOW ALL PERSONS BY THESE PRESENTS, that the undersigned constitutes and appoints Jeffery W. Yabuki, President and Chief Executive Officer, Thomas J. Hirsch, Executive Vice President, Chief Financial Officer, Treasurer and Assistant Secretary, and Lynn S. McCreary, Executive Vice President, General Counsel and Secretary, and each of them individually, as his true and lawful attorney-in-fact and agent, with full power of substitution and resubstitution, for him and in his name, place and stead, in any and all capacities, to sign the Registration Statement on Form S-3 and any amendments (including post-effective amendments) or supplements thereto relating to the offering from time to time by Fisery, Inc. (the "Company") of debt securities of the Company, guarantees of the Company's debt securities by certain subsidiaries of the Company, shares of common stock, shares of preferred stock, depositary shares, warrants, stock purchase contracts and stock purchase units of the Company (collectively, the "Securities") and to file the same, with all exhibits thereto, and other documents in connection therewith, with the Securities and Exchange Commission in connection with the registration of the Securities, granting unto said attorney-in-fact and agent, full power and authority to do and perform each and every act and thing requisite and necessary to be done in and about the premises, as fully to all intents and purposes as he might or could do in person, hereby ratifying and confirming all that said attorney-in-fact and agent, or his substitute, may lawfully do or cause to be done by virtue hereof.

IN WITNESS WHEREOF, the undersigned has executed this Power of Attorney as of the 28h day of May, 2014.

/s/ Denis J. O'Leary Denis J. O'Leary

KNOW ALL PERSONS BY THESE PRESENTS, that the undersigned constitutes and appoints Jeffery W. Yabuki, President and Chief Executive Officer, Thomas J. Hirsch, Executive Vice President, Chief Financial Officer, Treasurer and Assistant Secretary, and Lynn S. McCreary, Executive Vice President, General Counsel and Secretary, and each of them individually, as his true and lawful attorney-in-fact and agent, with full power of substitution and resubstitution, for him and in his name, place and stead, in any and all capacities, to sign the Registration Statement on Form S-3 and any amendments (including post-effective amendments) or supplements thereto relating to the offering from time to time by Fisery, Inc. (the "Company") of debt securities of the Company, guarantees of the Company's debt securities by certain subsidiaries of the Company, shares of common stock, shares of preferred stock, depositary shares, warrants, stock purchase contracts and stock purchase units of the Company (collectively, the "Securities") and to file the same, with all exhibits thereto, and other documents in connection therewith, with the Securities and Exchange Commission in connection with the registration of the Securities, granting unto said attorney-in-fact and agent, full power and authority to do and perform each and every act and thing requisite and necessary to be done in and about the premises, as fully to all intents and purposes as he might or could do in person, hereby ratifying and confirming all that said attorney-in-fact and agent, or his substitute, may lawfully do or cause to be done by virtue hereof.

IN WITNESS WHEREOF, the undersigned has executed this Power of Attorney as of the 28h day of May, 2014.

/s/ Glenn M. Renwick Glenn M. Renwick

KNOW ALL PERSONS BY THESE PRESENTS, that the undersigned constitutes and appoints Jeffery W. Yabuki, President and Chief Executive Officer, Thomas J. Hirsch, Executive Vice President, Chief Financial Officer, Treasurer and Assistant Secretary, and Lynn S. McCreary, Executive Vice President, General Counsel and Secretary, and each of them individually, as her true and lawful attorney-in-fact and agent, with full power of substitution and resubstitution, for her and in her name, place and stead, in any and all capacities, to sign the Registration Statement on Form S-3 and any amendments (including post-effective amendments) or supplements thereto relating to the offering from time to time by Fisery, Inc. (the "Company") of debt securities of the Company, guarantees of the Company's debt securities by certain subsidiaries of the Company, shares of common stock, shares of preferred stock, depositary shares, warrants, stock purchase contracts and stock purchase units of the Company (collectively, the "Securities") and to file the same, with all exhibits thereto, and other documents in connection therewith, with the Securities and Exchange Commission in connection with the registration of the Securities, granting unto said attorney-in-fact and agent, full power and authority to do and perform each and every act and thing requisite and necessary to be done in and about the premises, as fully to all intents and purposes as she might or could do in person, hereby ratifying and confirming all that said attorney-in-fact and agent, or his substitute, may lawfully do or cause to be done by virtue hereof.

IN WITNESS WHEREOF, the undersigned has executed this Power of Attorney as of the 28h day of May, 2014.

/s/ Kim M. Robak

Kim M. Robak

KNOW ALL PERSONS BY THESE PRESENTS, that the undersigned constitutes and appoints Jeffery W. Yabuki, President and Chief Executive Officer, Thomas J. Hirsch, Executive Vice President, Chief Financial Officer, Treasurer and Assistant Secretary, and Lynn S. McCreary, Executive Vice President, General Counsel and Secretary, and each of them individually, as his true and lawful attorney-in-fact and agent, with full power of substitution and resubstitution, for him and in his name, place and stead, in any and all capacities, to sign the Registration Statement on Form S-3 and any amendments (including post-effective amendments) or supplements thereto relating to the offering from time to time by Fisery, Inc. (the "Company") of debt securities of the Company, guarantees of the Company's debt securities by certain subsidiaries of the Company, shares of common stock, shares of preferred stock, depositary shares, warrants, stock purchase contracts and stock purchase units of the Company (collectively, the "Securities") and to file the same, with all exhibits thereto, and other documents in connection therewith, with the Securities and Exchange Commission in connection with the registration of the Securities, granting unto said attorney-in-fact and agent, full power and authority to do and perform each and every act and thing requisite and necessary to be done in and about the premises, as fully to all intents and purposes as he might or could do in person, hereby ratifying and confirming all that said attorney-in-fact and agent, or his substitute, may lawfully do or cause to be done by virtue hereof.

IN WITNESS WHEREOF, the undersigned has executed this Power of Attorney as of the 28h day of May, 2014.

/s/ Doyle R. Simons

Doyle R. Simons

KNOW ALL PERSONS BY THESE PRESENTS, that the undersigned constitutes and appoints Jeffery W. Yabuki, President and Chief Executive Officer, Thomas J. Hirsch, Executive Vice President, Chief Financial Officer, Treasurer and Assistant Secretary, and Lynn S. McCreary, Executive Vice President, General Counsel and Secretary, and each of them individually, as his true and lawful attorney-in-fact and agent, with full power of substitution and resubstitution, for him and in his name, place and stead, in any and all capacities, to sign the Registration Statement on Form S-3 and any amendments (including post-effective amendments) or supplements thereto relating to the offering from time to time by Fisery, Inc. (the "Company") of debt securities of the Company, guarantees of the Company's debt securities by certain subsidiaries of the Company, shares of common stock, shares of preferred stock, depositary shares, warrants, stock purchase contracts and stock purchase units of the Company (collectively, the "Securities") and to file the same, with all exhibits thereto, and other documents in connection therewith, with the Securities and Exchange Commission in connection with the registration of the Securities, granting unto said attorney-in-fact and agent, full power and authority to do and perform each and every act and thing requisite and necessary to be done in and about the premises, as fully to all intents and purposes as he might or could do in person, hereby ratifying and confirming all that said attorney-in-fact and agent, or his substitute, may lawfully do or cause to be done by virtue hereof.

IN WITNESS WHEREOF, the undersigned has executed this Power of Attorney as of the 28h day of May, 2014.

/s/ Thomas C. Wertheimer

Thomas C. Wertheimer

SECURITIES AND EXCHANGE COMMISSION

Washington, D.C. 20549

FORM T-1

STATEMENT OF ELIGIBILITY UNDER THE TRUST INDENTURE ACT OF 1939 OF A CORPORATION DESIGNATED TO ACT AS TRUSTEE

Check if an Application to Determine Eligibility of a Trustee Pursuant to Section 305(b)(2)

U.S. BANK NATIONAL ASSOCIATION

(Exact name of Trustee as specified in its charter)

31-0841368
I.R.S. Employer Identification No.

800 Nicollet Mall Minneapolis, Minnesota (Address of principal executive offices)

55402 (Zip Code)

Gene Ploeger U.S. Bank National Association 1555 North RiverCenter Drive, Suite 203 Milwaukee, WI 53212 (414) 905-5008

(Name, address and telephone number of agent for service)

Fiserv Inc. (Issuer with respect to the Securities)

Wisconsin (State or other jurisdiction of incorporation or organization) 39-1506125 (I.R.S. Employer Identification No.)

255 Fiserv Drive Brookfield, WI (Address of Principal Executive Offices)

53045 (Zip Code)

Debt Securities (Title of the Indenture Securities)

FORM T-1

Item 1. GENERAL INFORMATION. Furnish the following information as to the Trustee.

a) Name and address of each examining or supervising authority to which it is subject.

Comptroller of the Currency

Washington, D.C.

b) Whether it is authorized to exercise corporate trust powers.

Yes

Item 2. AFFILIATIONS WITH OBLIGOR. If the obligor is an affiliate of the Trustee, describe each such affiliation.

None

Items 3-15 Items 3-15 are not applicable because to the best of the Trustee's knowledge, the obligor is not in default under any Indenture for which the Trustee acts as Trustee.

Item 16. LIST OF EXHIBITS: List below all exhibits filed as a part of this statement of eligibility and qualification.

- 1. A copy of the Articles of Association of the Trustee.*
- 2. A copy of the certificate of authority of the Trustee to commence business, attached as Exhibit 2.
- 3. A copy of the certificate of authority of the Trustee to exercise corporate trust powers, attached as Exhibit 3.
- 4. A copy of the existing bylaws of the Trustee.**
- 5. A copy of each Indenture referred to in Item 4. Not applicable.
- 6. The consent of the Trustee required by Section 321(b) of the Trust Indenture Act of 1939, attached as Exhibit 6.
- 7. Report of Condition of the Trustee as of March 31, 2014 published pursuant to law or the requirements of its supervising or examining authority, attached as Exhibit 7.
- * Incorporated by reference to Exhibit 25.1 to Amendment No. 2 to registration statement on S-4, Registration Number 333-128217 filed on November 15, 2005.
- ** Incorporated by reference to Exhibit 25.1 to registration statement on S-4, Registration Number 333-166527 filed on May 5, 2010.

SIGNATURE

Pursuant to the requirements of the Trust Indenture Act of 1939, as amended, the Trustee, U.S. BANK NATIONAL ASSOCIATION, a national banking association organized and existing under the laws of the United States of America, has duly caused this statement of eligibility and qualification to be signed on its behalf by the undersigned, thereunto duly authorized, all in the City of Milwaukee, Wisconsin on the 30th day of May, 2014.

By: /s/ Gene E. Ploeger
Gene E. Ploeger
Vice President



Comptroller of the Currency Administrator of National Banks

Washington, DC 20219

CERTIFICATE OF CORPORATE EXISTENCE

- I, Thomas J. Curry, Comptroller of the Currency, do hereby certify that:
- 1. The Comptroller of the Currency, pursuant to Revised Statutes 324, et seq, as amended, and 12 USC 1, et seq, as amended, has possession, custody, and control of all records pertaining to the chartering, regulation, and supervision of all national banking associations.
- 2. "U.S. Bank National Association," Cincinnati, Ohio (Charter No. 24), is a national banking association formed under the laws of the United States and is authorized thereunder to transact the business of banking on the date of this certificate.



IN TESTIMONY WHEREOF, today, February 27, 2013, I have hereunto subscribed my name and caused my seal of office to be affixed to these presents at the U.S. Department of the Treasury, in the City of Washington, District of Columbia.

Comptroller of the Currency



Comptroller of the Currency Administrator of National Banks

Washington, DC 20219

CERTIFICATION OF FIDUCIARY POWERS

- I, Thomas J. Curry, Comptroller of the Currency, do hereby certify that:
- 1. The Office of the Comptroller of the Currency, pursuant to Revised Statutes 324, et seq, as amended, and 12 USC 1, et seq, as amended, has possession, custody, and control of all records pertaining to the chartering, regulation, and supervision of all national banking associations.
- 2. "U.S. Bank National Association," Cincinnati, Ohio (Charter No. 24), was granted, under the hand and seal of the Comptroller, the right to act in all fiduciary capacities authorized under the provisions of the Act of Congress approved September 28, 1962, 76 Stat. 668, 12 USC 92a, and that the authority so granted remains in full force and effect on the date of this certificate.



IN TESTIMONY WHEREOF, today, February 27, 2013, I have hereunto subscribed my name and caused my seal of office to be affixed to these presents at the U.S. Department of the Treasury, in the City of Washington, District of Columbia.

Comptroller of the Currency

Exhibit 6

CONSENT

In accordance with Section 321(b) of the Trust Indenture Act of 1939, the undersigned, U.S. BANK NATIONAL ASSOCIATION hereby consents that reports of examination of the undersigned by Federal, State, Territorial or District authorities may be furnished by such authorities to the Securities and Exchange Commission upon its request therefor.

Dated: May 30, 2014

By: /s/ Gene E. Ploeger

Gene E. Ploeger Vice President

Exhibit 7 U.S. Bank National Association Statement of Financial Condition As of 3/31/2014

(\$000's)

	3/31/2014
Assets	
Cash and Balances Due From Depository Institutions	\$ 7,390,563
Securities	84,977,518
Federal Funds	36,998
Loans & Lease Financing Receivables	234,549,731
Fixed Assets	4,726,552
Intangible Assets	13,234,790
Other Assets	22,187,278
Total Assets	\$367,103,430
Liabilities	
Deposits	\$270,081,137
Fed Funds	3,856,384
Treasury Demand Notes	0
Trading Liabilities	422,782
Other Borrowed Money	35,507,326
Acceptances	0
Subordinated Notes and Debentures	4,623,000
Other Liabilities	11,663,853
Total Liabilities	\$326,154,482
Equity	
Common and Preferred Stock	18,200
Surplus	14,266,409
Undivided Profits	25,808,807
Minority Interest in Subsidiaries	\$ 855,532
Total Equity Capital	\$ 40,948,948
Total Liabilities and Equity Capital	\$367,103,430